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Summary: Adopted from Shokazuma. Smut. Getting bored of her
relationship with Ares, the Greek Love Goddess Aphrodite decides to
dump him and find another man to occupy her bed, so she picks Naruto
Uzumaki. However, instead of a happy and goofy original Naruto she
decided to bring a dark one from an alternate world to her bed,
attracted by his violent and savage nature. Dark/Powerful
Naruto.

    1. Chapter 1

**Yo! Yagami here, this story I adopted from my friend ShoKazuma,
because while wanting for this story to continue, he want to stay
focus on his main story The Uzumaki Phenex, so I decided to adopt it
for him and will start writing my own chapter in chapter
2.**

**Considering that I took a part in this project as well, the writing
isn't that much different.**

**Hope you will enjoy this chapter**

* * *

><p><strong>Warning: This story is made of pure imagination of the
author's crazy imagination, please don't read if you're not of age,
or have problem control your imagination. The author doesn't and will
not encourage such things being done by those who mentioned above in
real life. I strongly discourage 18- from reading
this.<strong>

**Also for those who are 18 plus, this story contains sexual material
not suited for morons that can't tell fantasy from reality. This is a
work of imagination like belly bulge, massive dick can release gallon
of cum and unholy stamina so don't ask me why I put this
warning.**



* * *

><p><strong>Also, warning for Gore and Extremely Dark tone of the
fic.<strong>

**Remember, you have been warned.**

**Summary: Smut with plot. Getting bored of her relationship with
Ares, the Greek Love Goddess Aphrodite decides to dump him and find
another man to occupy her bed, so she picks Naruto Uzumaki. However,
instead of a happy and goofy original Naruto, she decided to bring a
dark one from an alternate world to her bed, attracted by his violent
and savage nature. Dark/Powerful Naruto.**

**Major crossover with Greek Mythology and the Percy Jackson
series.**

**Multi crossovers.**

**Will contain elements from the God of War Series game.**

**Large HAREM: with Aphrodite and Artemis (main girls)**

**(Further information below)**

* * *

><p>"Naruto" Normal Speech.<p>

'_Naruto_' Normal Thought.

"_**Rasengan**_" Magic/Jutsu/Technique.

"**Kurama**" Demon/Monster/Bijuu Normal Speech.

'_**Kurama**_' Demon/Monster/Bijuu Thought.

_**The Servant of Love**_

_**Chapter 1**_

_**You choose the wrong Naruto**_

"WHAT?!" had Aphrodite's palace not been completely and totally
soundproofed, that shout would have resounded all throughout Olympus.
Aphrodite, The Olympian Greek Goddess of Beauty, Love, Lust, Desire,
Sexuality, and Pleasure sat calmly in front of her large vanity
mirror, combing her luscious blonde hair with a golden comb, as
always wanting her true appearance to be the very definition of
perfection. A few feet behind her, her 'lover' Ares mouth agape
enough to catch flying sows.

"You heard me Ares," she said not taking her eyes off herself for a
second as she continued to brush her beautiful and cloud-like golden
hair. "We are done. Over with and to put it more simple for that
thick head of you to understand, I dumped you." She listed off as she
moved her head closer to the mirror, going over her appearance yet
again to look for any mistakes. "Get out and never come back, my
palace and especially my bed are no longer for you to share.



Understand?" she asked as she focused on her flawless, but extremely
revealing outfit and nodded to herself.

"Youâ€¦ you can't do this to me!" Ares, simply the Olympian Greek God
of War shouted, with his anger building up "You're supposed to be my
girl for all eternity!" he said clenching his fists. "You're supposed
to love me damn it!"

Aphrodite turned her head around and looked at him, suck action was
more than enough to make her bra-less boobs jiggled erotically. It
was a tempting and arousing sight for the God of War, as his eyes
didn't look at her face but glue to her sinfully erotic
body.

Aphrodite then laughed with her hand covered her mouth. "Love? Me?
Love you? Ha! Don't be ridiculous Ares. Maybe in the past but now,
you're just some men in my eyes." She swiped her hair to the side,
making a confident smile "Like all those men I have been with, you're
merely a tool and have outlived your usefulness to me." She sneered
at the stunned war god.

"What the fuck bitch?!"

"You're just some hunk who crashes his chariot every day and not even
good at fighting even though you're the God of War, and even at sex
you're just _pathetic_." She said turning around to the anger shaking
god. "So let's end this little farce before I hurt your feeling even
more, okay?" she smiled a sickly sweet smile at him.

Ares snapped, screaming a battle cry as he charged the Love Goddess
who merely sighed and shook her head. The wild right hook he threw
was dodged easily as Aphrodite, who was still remaining on the chair
in front of her make-up table, crouched her head down and used that
to send powerful and merciless uppercut that connected with explosive
force, sending the War God into and through a wall.

Now, she might not be a fighter, but Aphrodite knew how to defend
herself. She workouts every day to keep her true body in the best
shape, and some of her past lovers were martial artists that were
more than happy to teach her a few simple, yet effective
moves.

Combine with her power, they would be simply devastating.

Ares laid there stunned at both Aphrodite's power, which she had
never showed in the all times they were together. The violent War God
then craned his neck when he heard the click-clack sounds of her
heels coming closer. Aphrodite then stomped her heel onto his neck
she stood over him, keeping him in place and a sneer on her flawless
and beautiful face.

"Poor Ares, didn't expect it from a good little pussy, did he?" she
asked with a sadistic smile as her grinded her heel harder down his
throat "Now, where are we?" Aphrodite asked sweetly.

She didn't give him time to respond as she proceeded to give it to
him.

Unfortunately for him, it wasn't the sexual kind.



Once she was done with him, Ares' body was ravaged, broken in several
places. His arm was bent at an odd angle and he couldn't breathe
properly due to several shattered ribs. His jaw was broken in two
places, his lip split and Ichor flowed like a sink faucet on. His
eyes was swollen shut and had a pitch-black color, like a panda.

She smiled to the barely conscious Ares as she kicked him in the sin,
sending him across the ground. Her beating had gathered quiet enough
attention from the citizens of Olympus, and they were staring at her
with wide eyes, for the first time seeing such thing from the sweet
Goddess of Love "Should I remind you that while my title is Goddess,
I'm actually a Primordial Goddess. Your power is simply a wimp
compared to mine!" Aphrodite giggled as she walked to Ares, brought
him up with her hand around his neck "If I were a Goddess like Athena
or Hera, Zeus wouldn't be that afraid of me you know." Aphrodite
started checking her fingernails and almost cursed out when she saw a
scratch on her right index finger.

Ares then suddenly coughed up Ichor, some of which got on her face
and clothes.

"Bastard!" she hissed angrily, seeing that her image she now was less
than impeccable. The Goddess of Love then punched his face, as hard
as she could, sending him across Olympus and slamming into Apollo's
Palace much to his shock.

Ares should feel lucky that she sent him to Apollo, or else it would
take the world a couple of centuries to have meaningless War
again.

Now sufficiently calm, she looked over her the hole on her palace and
sighed "Oh well." The Love goddess shrugged and walked back into her
palace. She then sat down her bed, removing her heels and leaned her
back and head against the mountain of pillows behind her "Now on to
the more important thing." she said and clicked her finger, summoning
a magazine into her hand.

Said magazine was actually a list of the greatest and most powerful
mortal men had lived and ever lived, in this world as well as other
worlds.

It's common knowledge for the gods, and among gods only, that there
are more than one Earth out there, and each Earth is ruled by a
different Pantheon. Each Earth is very different from the others,
containing endless possibilities as well as countless differences in
nature, history, culture. There was this Earth ruled by the Norse
Pantheon, a world filled with superheroes with extraordinary powers.
Another was ruled by the Shinto Pantheon, where their mortal world
were advancing normally without any supernatural activities, as the
Shinto Gods and Goddesses chose to silently motivating their
world.

Mortal might have their doppelgangers at different Earth, only Divine
beings like Aphrodite is unique.

What she was doing right now was finding a new man to replace Ares,
someone that would occupy her bed and satisfy her need every night,
or anytime she need him to. Aphrodite usually found the evil ones
more appealing than the other and luckily enough, this magazine
provided just the right one she was looking for.



Since she didn't want to get into trouble for bringing the deaths
back to life, Aphrodite went for the men that were still
living.

With a click of her fingers, the clothes disappeared, leaving the men
in her magazine completely naked.

"Hmm~, let's seeâ€¦ No, cock too small." She flipped to the next page
"too muscular." She muttered and flipped through another "Pink? Too
girly" despite pink being her favorite color, she didn't one that
color on the man she was about to spend a majority of her time around
with.

She flipped through page and page, finding most her men in the
'magazine' either had cocks too small, wasn't handsome enough or
simply just too fat for her taste. It was very hard to find decent
men (in her opinion only) at this timing of era, and unfortunately
most of them were gods and after ending her relationship with Ares,
she didn't want to start another with another immortal.

Thought, it didn't take her long to find the perfect specimen.

Her eyes nearly bugled out of her head at what she was seeing.

"Holy Zeusâ€¦" Aphrodite gaped as she tilted the book and her head to
the side, while his muscular body was absolutely perfect and
delicious attractive, the first thing her eyes were fixed to was the
thing that dandled between his knee "Fifteen inches?" Aphrodite
couldn't stop herself from rubbing her thighs together at the sight
of what could be the biggest cock she had ever seen in her entire
immortal life. That thing would literally tear any pussy apart "Oh
shitâ€¦ those balls." The love goddess literally drooled at the sight
of the massive sack connected to his crotch, containing testicles
that must be as big as her fists.

With that kind of balls, he could probably cum gallons.

"Holyâ€¦ I feel sorry for your woman now young man." Aphrodite licked
her lips sexually as she looked at the age "Nineteenâ€¦ not bad." Her
eyes then moved to his personality and instantly dropped her mouth in
shock "What the hell?!"

His personally was a major turn off for the Lustful Goddess.
Cheerful? Upbeat? Noble? Not to mention a complete idiot (again, in
her shallow opinion only) She didn't need any of that from her man
thank you very much.

Aphrodite bit her lips and started considering about it. His cock
could basically rip her into two, but he was an exuberant individual.
He could probably make her belly bloat with his sperm with a single
ejaculation, but he was childish and as dense as a rock. His power
could make the entire Greek Pantheon, even herself wet in
nervousnessâ€¦ but he was an attention loving idiot (once again, it
was just her opinion).

This man, physically he was the bestâ€¦ but his personality ruined it
all.

"Oh wait!" She then suddenly got an idea and casted her magic several



times onto his page "Ah~, here we go." Aphrodite smirked at what she
could read.

If his personality was like that then maybe his doppelgangers, those
who shared the same physical appearances but different history,
hopefully would have a better personality.

And she found just the right one. Aphrodite was attracted to violent
and savage men, and this one made her pussy quiver just by reading
his personality.

_Line Break_

In a blink of an eye, Naruto Uzumaki found himself standing in one of
the most glorious Chamber he had ever seen in his lifeâ€¦ totally
naked, standing on the stone floor barefoot. But the young man wasn't
amused or appeared to be shocked by the sudden change in his
surroundings. Instead, Naruto kept his face calm and collected, as he
looked around the royalty chamber, observing it with his cerulean
blue eye that were sharp and void of emotions.

Naruto had been at many places in his life, but this was one of the
most impressive room, or Chamber he had ever seen in his life. In
short, the place he was in was huge, pink was the main color and
filled with statues of topless or completely naked women. There was a
small desk in one corner, with a large mirror with gold frame
standing on it, a dresser in another, and the walls were covered with
pictures of naked men and women having sex with each other.

Naruto finally realized the room was in truth a giant Bedchamber when
he saw a massive bed, circular shaped, and surrounded by lit candles
in the middle of the room, there was a lot of pillows and a thin,
silky pink blanket. From three sides save for the front, the bed was
surrounded by pink and purple curtains that connected with the
ceiling. It also appeared to be floating on a small pool filled with
hot water, separated from the room but there were stairs apparently
made of gold covered in red probe led to it.

And lying on the bed with her back leaned against the mountain of
pillow, was a gorgeous, extremely beautiful blue eyes blonde hair
woman. She wore an extremely short silver dress that was split from
hem to waist, revealing much of her smooth legs and thighs that
crossed over the other. The neckline plunged down almost to her navel
but the sides were held in place by fine criss-crossed threads that
dug into the full, creamy slopes of her huge tits that would have
exploded the sides of the dress apart had it not been for the
threads.

"Welcome," the woman greeted him cheerfully as she stood up from her
bed, standing on her knees. "I'm so glad you could finally join me."
She licked her lips at what she was seeing, apparently he was even
better than the picture of her 'magazine'.

"Who are you?" Naruto asked, his tone dared her to lie to him "And
what is this place?" it was then Naruto realized that he was speaking
a language that wasn't his.

"I'm Aphrodite," She smiled and started crawling on the bed, making
some sexy movement with her ass. Naruto decided to walk closer and
stood beside the edge of her bed "Goddess of Love and Beauty. You're



in my bed chamber on Olympus, the Greek Pantheon's Mountain."
Aphrodite was finally face to face with her grand prize, taking a
deep breath to take in his scent and smiling at what she got. The
corner of Naruto's lips curved up when Aphrodite rolled over and
looked at him from underneath, her hands put on his thighs and gently
caressed his muscles.

"What could a goddess possibly want from me?" Naruto asked as he
looked at her body, something that no women could hope to archive,
and even the most beautiful Kunoichi would kill to have.

"You don't seem so surprise, do you?" Aphrodite raised an eyebrow at
his calm demeanor.

"I have my reason." Naruto then glared at her "Answer my question."
Aphrodite giggled at his forceful tone. It seemed he had something in
common with the original Naruto. Absolutely no respect for the
higher-ups.

But she liked men like that.

"You have been a very naughty boy, Naruto." Aphrodite said as she
rolled around again and kneeled on the bed in front of him. His eyes,
of course followed the movement of her giant breasts, liking what he
was seeing "Yes, I know what you have been doing lately to your
village."

"That's none of your business, Aphrodite." Naruto said.

"I can see that in your actions, after all, I spent the entire day
watching your life." She gave him a seductive smile "Apparently, it's
no romantic movie... a horror one to be exact."

"Hope you enjoy those shit."

"If I were you, I would have left it behind as soon as possible."
Aphrodite made a small laugh "Life isn't that generous to you, is
it?"

"That I can manage." Naruto then asked "What do you want from me
Aphrodite?"

"I want you to become my servant." Aphrodite leaned back and sexily
crossed her leg together, moving her hands on the soft and comfy bed
"and in return, I will let you share my bed with meâ€¦ for
eternity."

"Hm," Naruto snickered "That is some generous offer you have there,
woman."

"Trust me, you won't regret it." Aphrodite smiled "Recently, I just
broke up with my lover and in need of another one. You see, I'm also
the Goddess of Lust and Sexuality, I need to be pleased sexually to
keep myself together, which is very hard to do even for a gods due to
me having so much experience in the matter." Naruto looked at
Aphrodite as she spread her leg a little, teasingly giving him a
glimpse of what underneath "Some mere mortal will never be able to do
it but youâ€¦ Naruto Uzumaki, you're different."

"I take that you have seen me with those women."



"Poor Anko and Kurenai, never got the chance to scream before their
minds were broken." Aphrodite nodded her head with a seductive smile
"A man no? You're a beast, my dear."

"I will take that as a compliment then." Naruto smirked. It wasn't
something he shouldn't feel proud of. Here he was, in the present of
the Goddess of Beauty, Love, Lust and Sexuality, getting complied by
her in the matter that she was no doubt the best "But I take that I'm
not your first choice."

"Of course, your doppelganger of another world is actually my first
choice." Aphrodite smiled at him "But his personality is a major turn
off to me. I like men who are violent, savage and probably know how
to keep his place above us women." She glanced at his cock "So I will
ask again, will you Naruto Uzumaki, become my servant and
lover?"

"What about my life?" if that was anything but life, Naruto couldn't
help but ask.

"Don't worry, I will make sure to make it easier for you." Aphrodite
smirked "It's just that from now on, you will have a woman that can
make sure that beast goes down."

He was no one's servant.

But Aphrodite's offer was tempting. He wouldn't be half the man he is
if Naruto refused something like that. Her body alone looked good
enough and if she had the skills she claimed to be then it would be
one of the best experiences in his life, which so far was nothing but
a ton of horse shit.

Noâ€¦ Naruto had a better idea in this matter.

He would use her, first make her his then use her to do whatever he
want to do. She's a Goddess, even though her domains are Love and
Lust, they could be some very dangerous, possible the most dangerous
kinds of weapon if they were put into good use. She teleported him
from his home to her Chamber, gave him the ability to speak her
language and stripped his clothes without him knowing anything about
itâ€¦ that alone spoke volume of how useful she could be to
him.

Yes, he would do thatâ€¦ this was a win-win situation for him.

"I seeâ€¦" As if she could read his mind, Aphrodite smiled and laid
down to the bed with her hands spread "You know what to doâ€¦"

"You know what Aphrodite?" Naruto climbed on the bed and kneeled
above her, almost sitting on her waist. His hands reached out and
grabbed her wrists, forcefully bringing them together above her head
"You chose the wrong Naruto." He then lowered himself down and
crashed his lips into hers, kissing her oh so perfect lips hard and
to his surprise, Aphrodite returned with just as much passion.

They kissed, tongues darting into each other's mouths and met in a
wrestling battle for dominant.

It was then Naruto realized that she wasn't boasting about her



skill.

He hungrily sucked on her lower lip, before once again invading her
mouth with his tongue, forcing her to gulp down his saliva since he
was the one on top, his body completely immobilized her underneath
him. Aphrodite moaned into his mouth, her breath heaved with her fast
breathing, slightly touching against his bare chest.

Even Ares wasn't this aggressive.

The two continued to make out for a few more minutes before Naruto
decided to trail his lips down her neck "W-wow~." Aphrodite smiled
lustfully as her new man sucked on the smooth skin of her long neck
"I know I didn't make the wrong choice." Her moans got louder when
Naruto suddenly turned them around and laid on her bed, removing his
hand from her wrists and grabbed the threads of her dress, tearing
them apart and freeing her tits from its binding.

"And I'm sure as hell I don't." one small, rare smirk appeared on
Naruto's face as he looked at her tits. Perfect round orbs of flesh
that were defying the law of gravity and standing tall on her chest,
looking very tempting with light pink nipple and matching color
areolas, perfect in shape and size.

Naruto filled his palms with Aphrodite's wonderful tits, widening his
eyes slightly at its softness. They were soft, extremely soft and yet
these two girls managed to stay firm and solid on her chest like
that. Naruto squeezed them, feeling her nipples harden beneath his
fingers. Aphrodite gasped as Naruto pinched her hard nips, tweaking
them in that mixture of pleasure and pain that she liked.

With his grip on her boobs, Naruto pulled Aphrodite down to his body
and quickly clamped his lips on her small, hard nipples, sucking one
then the other as his slowly hardened cock bumped against her
g-string covered pussy. Aphrodite moaned out loudly at that, grinding
her crotch against his big cock to seek for more pleasure, as the man
underneath her played and toyed with one of her most impressive
assets.

She knew she brought a monster to the Divine Realm and promised him
something that shouldn't be given, immortality butâ€¦ who care
anyway? What matter was that he was starting to make her loose
composure with his own experience.

Aphrodite then raised her hands and clapped them together, calling
for her handmaidens who made themselves known to Naruto by walking
out of the shadows.

"Look Naruto," Naruto widened his eyes when he saw the amount of
beautiful and attractive women, wearing nothing but torn clothes that
completely exposed their round breasts and simply covering their
crotch with small white cloth wrapped around their womanly hip,
standing around the bed, wearing sexual smile on their face as what
they were seeing "They're my handmaidens, the most beautiful women of
this world. They serve me and now they will serve you as well. My
handmaidens will make sure to keep you busy while I'm not around."
The girls started making sexual poses, swaying their breasts or
shaking their ass cheeks at him invitingly "Now onto the more
important task."



Aphrodite raised herself from him and turned her around, removing
what was left of her breasts and putting on quite a good show for
Naruto as she slowly pulled it down, showing Naruto the bubble ass
cheeks of her ass and finally her G-string covered pussy. Aphrodite
then kicked the dress away and lowered her ass down a few inches
above his face and shook it, giving the bubble ass cheeks some good
jiggle while the Goddess licked her lips at the semi-hard cock in
front of her.

"My my, so fucking big." Aphrodite moaned out and finally sat down on
Naruto's face, wrapping her hand around the root of his cock and
began to stroking it, gasping lustfully as she felt the mass of man
meat in with the skin of her hand. Aphrodite then turned around to
look at Naruto, which had disappeared under her massive ass "From
what I saw, you were never at the receiving end, weren't you?" she
smiled "Be creative and work that that pussy." She then turned back
to the cock in her hand "And I will make sure to blow your
mind."

The blond immediately went to work after hearing that, using his hand
to pull the string out of the way, didn't have enough time to wonder
how panties could get that small and started licking and slurping
around the hard nubbin of her clit, spreading her ass cheeks with his
free hand before inserting one finger into her asshole. Aphrodite
squealed at that, her pussy and ass contracting around his finger and
his tongue as he slid them deep into her holes.

A handjob, that was what she would give him first, as her fingers
wrapped around the rim of his flaring purple knob, Aphrodite gasped
when realizing she could barely encircle two-thirds of his
forearm-thick shaft.

She started stroking the big bulbous head, which was a very sensitive
part of his cock, with her fingers tightly clasping the purple skin.
Pre-cum soon formed at the tip of his big cockhead, which then
started oozing more cum out rather steadily "My myâ€¦ this much with
just pre-cum." Aphrodite moaned as she looked at the sticky liquid on
her fingers. Aphrodite then moved her lips forward and planted a wet
kiss on the head of his cock, bringing his slit to open up and
release a large dollop of creamy liquid, then retracted back, only to
begin spurting again a few moments later.

Aphrodite maintained her grip and now moved her other hand lower. She
lowered her head to his scrotum level and observed the two swollen
eggs that were boiling on either side of his muscular
thighs.

Aphrodite moved one hand to heft one ball in her palm, marveling at
their heavy weight and returned her grip to my shaft, now frantically
jerking him off with both hands with fast ten-inch strokes. She was
becoming delirious, dying to see just how much he could cum with
those balls.

It was his fastest orgasm ever.

Naruto was in such a high state of arousal that he could not hold off
the imminent blasts of his cream any longer. His whole body jerked
underneath her and the first jet of semen soon rocketed out of his
shaft. Aphrodite giggled lustfully as saw the blast of cum and felt
the hot jizzs ooze down her arms and drip on her bed.



Two more shots followed and drenched her entire upper arms before
Aphrodite decided to aim my cum cannon in the direction of her sweet,
angelic face. The result was instantly, as Naruto blasted her face
with wad after wad of sperm, her eyes closed in ecstasy.

After a dozen or so shots, Naruto finally calmed down and started
working on her pussy again, but Aphrodite and her maidens were in
shock, as the Love goddess completely drenched in his thick
cream.

"Fuckâ€¦ this is going to be a mess." Aphrodite she said admiringly.
She started licking the cum from around her mouth since several
blasts must have fallen right on her face "How can you cum this much
anyway? It's not possible." She asked him, but Naruto was too focus
to eat her pussy to answer "Oh well." After cleaning her face from
all the cum, by eating them all, Aphrodite moved her head to his dick
and started slurping away at the fat head. She licked all around the
head, then the rim and moved down to his shaft, planting loud wet
kisses along the thick, charged, veins.

"Shit" Naruto groaned out as Aphrodite sucked on his cock,
stimulatingly using her tongue to lick his cock all over and sucking
like the most powerful vacuum. Naruto tried to thrust his hip, but
Aphrodite put her hand on his thighs and kept his lower body firm on
the bed, preventing him from moving.

As she sucked on his cock, Aphrodite was massaging his balls at the
same time, milking them and coaxing more pre-cum to flow out of his
dick and directly into her stomach. This man's stamina could rival
even the most powerful god, and he was still in his base state, which
to her spoke volume of how sexual powerful he could become. Aphrodite
began to strongly jerk the five or more inches of his shaft that was
left outside of her mouth with both her hands, squeezing it hard and
caressed the large bulging vein that ran underneath it.

Then the flow of pre-sperm suddenly stopped but as soon as she
relaxed her tight grip around his dick and, Naruto came again, this
time he filled her mouth with a lot more than just a cup size sperm
of his first shot. When she found herself can't keep up with the
speed of his cumming, Aphrodite forced his cock as far as possible
down her throat and into her gullet, letting him dump his load
directly into her body, saving her from making less of herself in
front of him.

It was something Naruto had to give her credit for, surely she knew
what she was doing. This woman far surpassed all others that he had
been with in his life.

Finally, after his cock stopped twitching, Aphrodite managed to pull
back from his cock, only to have her face splashed with another
voluminous blast of cum, sticking from her the right forehead to the
left of her jaw.

"Warn me when you're about to cum, won't you?" Aphrodite pouted as
she grinded her pussy against his face.

Naruto cursed out when the love goddess lifted her ass off his face.
She made him cum twice and yet he didn't even get her to cum once,
only managed to get her to lubricate herself with her juice.



Aphrodite saw the annoyed look on his face and smirked slyly at
that.

"Don't worry dear, while you're great with this boy." She poked his
cock while caressing her other hand on his cheek "You still have
plenty room to improve up here and I'm going to make sure to teach
you how to properly please a woman." She then straddled him once
again but this time, she used one hand to move her G-string out of
the way while using the other to move his cock to her pink little
pussy, teasingly caressing the tip against her slit "Don't kill me,
okay?" She asked sweetly and impaled herself down his cock.

"FUCK!" Naruto cried out as Aphrodite's pussy claimed around his
dick. It was simply too tight for his cock and the sudden penetration
made him feel like his dick was about to be ripped off his crotch.
Her walls wrapped around him and tightened to the insane level,
driving him crazy with the hotness of her tight tunnel.

Naruto could see that there was more than five inches left outside,
and yet his cock already touched against the entrance of her
womb.

However, he was glad that he wasn't the only one who lost his
composure, because Aphrodite, who threw her head back in a silently
scream, suddenly squirted her juice violently around his cock,
letting him know that she just cum from one single penetration. The
woman felt on him the second later, her tongue lolled out of her
mouth as she smiled stupidly, also making a mess of drool on his
chest.

She was the first woman to take that much inside her, but it seemed
even the Goddess of Lust couldn't handle his size during their first
time.

"Don't worry," Naruto patted her ass gently and said with a dark
smirk, somewhat gotten used to her tightness "You still have plenty
room to improve down here." Naruto used her previous advice for him
to taunt her "I'm going to make sure to teach you how to properly
please a me, your master..."

Aphrodite had enough fun for herself, it was time for him to break
her.

"Y-yesâ€¦ f-fuck me pleaseâ€¦" Aphrodite moaned and tried to shake
her ass. It was too much, simply too much for her to handle.

Naruto wrapped his arms around her waist, mashed her breasts against
his chest and started moving his hip, fucking his dick into her
pussy. He could feel her cunt muscles enveloping around his rigid
shaft like a tiny velvet glove, keeping him from making his cock
leave her and yet begging to feed her more. Naruto banged against the
back of her vagina, by pushing harder he finally managed to force in
another couple of inches.

As he pounded against the entrance of her womb, wanting to get in,
Naruto squeezed her fat ass with my hands, keeping it in place as he
thrust his hip up. Aphrodite yelped with pleasure as she cum once
again, obviously enjoying the rough sex he was giving her.

"Oh, FFUUCCCKK! It feels so good, masterâ€¦ master~!" She moaned, and



it seemed the situation had finally reserved for her "Give me all
you've got" In the end, Naruto managed to ram in another inch,
finally feeling her womb's entrance part away to let him in. With
that, Naruto slammed her down his cock with his hand on her ass,
successfully entering her womb by thrusting the last two inches into
her. Then, she was pretty bucking wildly with all fifteen inches of
wrist-thick cock up her eager cunt.

"You should have chosen the other Naruto, Aphrodite." Naruto moaned
as he felt himself getting turned on by the wet sound her pussy was
making "He would treat you nice, give you soft and slow love making.
But me? You're nothing but a favorite cum dumpster Aphrodite, I will
fuck you until you can think of nothing but my cock. And when I'm
done, you'll be just a simple slut who beg to kiss my cock!" he
increased the speed of his pounding to another level, roughly fucking
her to the point her whole bed was shaking violently.

"OH FUCK! YESSSS! GIVE IT TO ME! I'M YOUR SLUTTY CUMDUMP! POUND MY
SLUTTY PUSSY!" Aphrodite screamed as she moved her hip on her own,
adding into his speed with a great amount of force, their hip red
because of the pounding "AH! AH! AH! I BELONG TO YOU MASTER! ONLY
YOU! THIS FILTHY PUSSY BELONGS TO YOU! I AM YOUR PERSONAL
CUMDUMP!"

Naruto grinned. "Now that is something I love to hear. Here is your
reward. Take all my cum!"

"YES! YES! FILL ME UP! GIVE ME YOUR CUM! OH YES! FILL UP YOUR SLUTTY
PET WITH YOUR FUCKING CUM!"

Naruto groaned as he felt himself explode into her, shooting thick
ropes of sperm into her well used pussy. Aphrodite could feel it
filling her up to the brim. The sensation of warm cum flooding her
insides brought the blonde goddess to orgasm as well, her entire body
shaking as her brain overloaded with pleasure. Aphrodite's body
twitched around, her fingernails clawed the skins of his arms and
chest but Naruto didn't mind.

"So much~" She moaned as her whole body twitched in ecstasy, her
abdomen distended from the volume of semen pumped into her well
fucked body.

_Line Break_

The sun rose up and strangely enough, from here, when he looked
outside the window Naruto could see a man riding on a shining
chariot, flying across the sky and the sunlight was following each of
his movement as if his chariot was the sun itself.

Around the bed, laid Aphrodite's handmaidens. They were exhausted,
but luckily for them not by him, because Naruto spent his entire
night breaking the Love Goddess for his liking. The girls were so
turned on by their sex-making, that they couldn't control themselves
and attacked each other like horny animals, having wild and
passionate lesbian sex with each other on the floor around Naruto and
their mistress.

Naruto glanced at the woman riding on his cock as he laid on her bed,
holding the golden chain that connected to the choker around her
neck, listening to her moans which was nothing but his ear. She



managed to keep up with him and was still more than willing to milk
his balls, which was something that Naruto expected from her, the
Lust and Sexuality Goddess. Her voluptuous frame covered in dried and
fresh cum, her hair was all sticky with his semen and her body
glinted with the sweats.

Naruto then stood up, making Aphrodite slip out of his cock. He stood
before her, holding the chain up and pulled Aphrodite to her kneel in
front of him. His hand went down and caressed her cheek, as she
stared up at him with eyes filled with love and lust. Naruto moved
forward and put his cock against her cheek, which she turned to plant
a submissive kiss on it before caressing her cheek against the
throbbing veins.

"Now tell me," Naruto spoke up "Who do you belong to?"

"Youâ€¦ master." Aphrodite whispered.

"Outside of this room, should other gods and goddesses know about
this?"

"No, master." Aphrodite shook her head "Unless you decided to break
them just like what you did to me." She said that with love, and
adoration.

"Goodâ€¦ very good." Naruto smirked "To the others, you'll be my
mistress and I'm your servant, but do not use it as an excuse to act
all high and mighty, because I'll make sure to make you regret it
when night time come, understand?" He yanked on the chain, further
making his point.

"Y-yes!"

"If you're a good girl then I will treat you nice with love, and give
you what you desired when you summoned me." Naruto grinned and
Aphrodite cooed excitedly at that.

The first step was a huge success. Aphrodite was now his and her
power would be of great use to him. Her little slutty mind had been
completely broken and Naruto could tell that she was completely loyal
to him, judging by how she was acting.

Not to mention the love goddess and her handmaidens were more than a
handful of benefits.

"Can I suck your cock, master?" Aphrodite asked, pulling Naruto out
of his thought.

"Make sure to lubricate it well as well, because I'm not done with
you."

Without a second thought she took him into her mouth and begun to
suck his cock head madly. Naruto watched as her mouth stretched as
she begun to take in his cock and soon she began to bob her head back
and forth on his length, trying to take more into her mouth each time
before her nose press against his
pelvis.

Humanâ€¦



Godsâ€¦

Goddessesâ€¦

All will bow before him.

"But first," Naruto muttered as he closed his eyes, remembering his
current ambitions "let's just have all the fun... shall we" when his
eyes opened again, it was no longer the azure blue, but deep crimson
red.

* * *

><p><em><strong>End of Chapter 1<strong>_

* * *

><p><em><strong>Yagami's note: Alright, this fic is really
dark.<strong>_

_**I decided to choose the setting of Greek Mythology, because it's
always my most favorite and with the help of YagamiNguyen, I was able
to come up with this plot and story's background. Like I said above,
there'll be a major crossover with Greek Mythology and Percy Jackson,
but it would happen much much later in this story, because the main
world of this story will be Elemental Nations.**_

_**Naruto is dark, and kind of evil in this fic. His past will be
revealed in the next chapter, where he returned to Elemental Nations
but now with Aphrodite at his side. What happened to make him like
this will also be showed in the future chapters. The main theme of
this fic is black, so don't expect to see show much of a moment of
happiness (only when necessary).**_

_**The timeline is like this:**_

_**In Naruto's timeline it's about a few weeks before the Chunin
Exam, so Naruto, who is currently nineteen is a lot older than
cannon.**_

_**In Percy Jackson's timeline, this is set ten years before The
Lightning Thief.**_

_**Naruto World and the Percy Jackson World are separated and Divine
beings are the only ones who can cross or manipulating it.**_

_**The Cannon of Percy Jackson will be as well, but it's much later
in this story.**_

_**Naruto's level of power, in his base form is above Aphrodite, the
current strongest Olympian (Yes, she's even strongest than
Zeus).**_

_**I will make sure to keep this coming every day.**_

_**READ and REVIEW**_

_**P/S: Few questions... yes or no to the Shinto
Goddesses?**_



_**And also, Aphrodite's room is based on her room in God of War
III**_

    2. Chapter 2

**Warning: This story is made of pure imagination of the author's
crazy imagination, please don't read if you're not of age yet, or
have problem control your imagination. The author doesn't and will
not encourage such things being done by those who mentioned above in
real life. I strongly discourage 18- from reading this.**

**Also for those who are 18 plus, this story contains sexual material
not suited for morons that can't tell fantasy from reality. This is a
work of imagination like belly bulge, massive dick can release gallon
of cum and unholy stamina so don't ask me why I put this
warning.**

**Warning for Gore and Extremely Dark tone of the fic.**

* * *

><p><strong>Summary: Smut with plot. Getting bored of her
relationship with Ares, the Greek Love Goddess Aphrodite decides to
dump him and find another man to occupy her bed, so she picks Naruto
Uzumaki. However, instead of a happy and goofy original Naruto, she
decided to bring a dark one from an alternate world to her bed,
attracted by his violent and savage nature. DarkPowerful
Naruto.**

**Major crossover with Greek Mythology and Percy Jackson
series.**

**Large Harem.**

**Multi crossovers.**

**Alternate Universe**

* * *

><p>"Naruto" Normal Speech.<p>

'_Naruto_' Normal Thought.

"_**Rasengan**_" Magic/Jutsu/Technique.

"**Kurama**" Demon/Monster/Bijuu Normal Speech.

'_**Kurama**_' Demon/Monster/Bijuu Thought.

_**The 'Servant' of Love**_

_**Chapter 2**_

_**Violent and savage**_

In a blink of eye, Naruto realized that he was finally back to his
rundown apartment.



If it wasn't for Aphrodite, who was sleeping right next to him with
her arms and body pressed so tightly against his side, her legs
linked with his he would have thought all of that was just a dream. A
very wet and crazy dream.

"Narutoâ€¦ masterâ€¦" Naruto heard the goddess whispered softly in
her sleep as she tightened her grip around Naruto's body. For a
woman, Aphrodite was incredible strong, as she could even manage to
keep him down if she chose to. The amount of force she put on the
grip she had around his chest would have broken several bones and
ribs if he was a normal human.

But Naruto, with a simple body replacement technique, removed himself
from Aphrodite and put a larger pillow in his place. The blond sat on
the bed and turned his head around to look at Aphrodite's incredible
voluptuous frame. Even if she was a Goddess, of beauty no less, that
kind of body was particularly sinful on any woman. In her sleep and
yet Naruto felt like she was begging him to give her another thorough
fucking with just her body alone.

What more? Even after that rough fucking, her body remained unchanged
and she was still tighter than a virgin. Naruto slapped her ass and
her boobs, bit them however he wanted to several times last night and
yet not a mark was left on her body. Maybe it was because she was a
Goddess, or simply because her body was just that goodâ€¦ made for
serious sex.

Her handmaidens would be some good fucks, but for now, Naruto already
had a Goddess to take care of his need better than any women could
put together.

Naruto stood up from his bed and walked into the kitchen, Naruto
couldn't help but realize that his apartment was a little dirtier
than usual, because he was returning from a long term mission for the
Godaime Hokage, Tsunade Senju. The mission was about assassinating a
man who threatened the seat of the current Damiyo of Hi no Kuni (Fire
Country) with rebel force.

The mission went smoothly for a Shinobi of his level. Naruto slit his
throat open right in front of his generals, killing him instantly
without any remorse. For an extra payment Naruto took care of his
generals as well, ending their life with his blade, showing no mercy
to the men and women that wanted to stand against the Damiyo of Hi no
Kuniâ€¦ with his effort, he ended a possible Civil War for this
country.

Even though they had good reason to do so.

But Naruto didn't care. He was a Shinobi and his life was bonded to
missions even if it was for the cursed place, Konoha.

Naruto stood in front of his window and looked at the village
outside. It was eight in the morning and civilians filled the street
of Konoha. Today was like any day, just a normal day in Konohagakure
no Sato. People was shopping, working, greeting others cheerfully
while gossiping about other people's businesses. Shinobi was moving
around swiftly from rooftop to rooftop, going back from or living for
mission they were assigned by the Hokage.

"_Why don't you just disappear?_"



"_No one needs you._"

"_No one_wants_you._"

"_DEMON!_"

Naruto felt his eyebrow twitched as he could hear their voices in his
head while looking at them from his apartment.

He was seven when the Kyuubi attacked his village. He used to be
called Naruto Namikaze, a prodigy Shinobi with a promising future,
who lived up to his father and mother's name and even making one for
himself when he graduated from the Academy at a very young age.
Naruto used to have a family that was filled with nothing but love,
troublesome sometime but his life was almost perfectâ€¦

Until the Kyuubi struck their village, the same night Naruto learnt
that he was about to become a brother after his mother returned home
with a great new of pregnancy with a girl. Their family was attacked
by a masked man and his mother, the current Jinchuriki of Kyuubi no
Yoko was captured in the end much to his and his father's
dismay.

Kyuubi was unleashed and nearly destroyed the village, if it wasn't
for Minato who stood up for them and sacrificed his life to seal
Kyuubi into his son. Naruto might be young at the time but he wasn't
naÃ¯ve or stupid, knowing his duty as a Shinobi of the Leaf, Naruto
volunteered himself for the sake of a future for Konoha.

His father and mother was gone that day, sacrificed their life not
just for Konoha, but to protect Naruto as well. They were great
Shinobi and even greater parentsâ€¦

"You shouldn't save this place, pop" Naruto muttered to himself as he
poured himself a cup of water. He was a bit thirsty from cumming so
much last night, but it wasn't something he couldn't handle, cause he
used to cum more than that.

Naruto grew up with hatred surrounded himâ€¦ never made friend, never
associated with anyone, never forgave Konoha for what they did to
him. Even till this day, the villagers were still looking at him with
nothing but hatred but it was little they could do now as Naruto knew
the only way to protect himself was to get stronger.

A lot strongerâ€¦

Now a Tokubetsu Jounin, Naruto Uzumaki was more powerful than any
Shinobi and Kunoichi of the Leaf. He was feared across countries as
one of the most dangerous assassin, known for his merciless killing
skills. His head got the highest price in the Bingo Book, but no one
had ever managed to put a scratch on his cheek, even the S-ranked
Shinobi of rival villages.

Aphrodite was right, he was no longer a man but something that lost
its soul to the darkness.

His father's legacy was one reason for him to continue to serve
Konoha as one of their best ever Shinobi. Namikaze Clan was one of
the descendant of the Senju Clan and the Namikaze Manor was still



standing within the village. The place held all the knowledge,
Ninjutsu and all of the secret and most powerful techniques of two of
the greatest clans of Elemental Nations, Namikaze and Uzumaki but it
could only be opened by the one who had the Namikaze blood.

However, due to some ridiculous argument took place many years ago
led by the Sandaime Hiruzen Sarutobi, Naruto was banned from getting
access to his birthright until the council said so, and in order to
prevent him from trying to do anything before he was old enough, the
place was guarded by the most elite group of Anbu and their leader
was the only person in this world Naruto would feel nervous if he
ever had to face, Inari Uchiha, his former teammate and now the
captain of Anbu, one of the only two survivors of Uchiha Clan after
its massacre.

His life could have been a lot easier if it wasn't for the Sandaime
Hokage, who passed away a couple of years ago.

Naruto turned his head around when he heard the sounds of shackles
moving, realizing that Aphrodite had woken up from her sleep and
probably wondering where she was. The one who teleported them to his
place was one of her handmaiden who specialized in magic, as
Aphrodite's mind was overloaded with pleasure to the point she
couldn't think straight, let alone send him back to his world.

The blond turned around and headed back to his bedroom, smirking as
he could almost feel her mouth around his cock.

_**Later that morning.**_

"This is Zora." Aphrodite introduced a the first handmaiden she
summoned to his place. She had blonde hair that was tied in a large
braids behind her head, spotless creamy skin and a body that could
make any men cream their own pant "and this is Lora." Aphrodite
pointed to the one standing beside her, whose face and body were
identical to Zora, but her hair flowed behind her back and darker in
color "They're the handmaidens that will take care of you today."
Just like how they greeted him last night with their fellow Love
Maidens, the twin was topless and there were only small white clothes
wrapped around their hip to cover their crotch and barely manage to
do the same to their big ass.

"Greeting Lord Naruto." The two bowed their head at him.

"Twin? How generous." Naruto snickered at that.

"They're my daughters." Naruto raised an eyebrow at that
"Demigoddesses. These two will do whatever you ask them to, my lord."
Aphrodite then walked to him and kissed him on his lips for a second
before saying "I need to return to Olympus, it's godly dutiesâ€¦ but
I will try to return as soon as possible." She smiled at him as
Naruto removed the choker around her neck, as he was the one who kept
the key and even Aphrodite, a goddess wouldn't be able to remove it
without the key "Meanwhile, have fun with those two, dear. If you
need anything, call my name and I will gladly abandon my duties and
come to your side." She kissed him again, giving his cock the same
treatment before flashing away in a flash of pink and aphrodisiac,
something Naruto tried not to breath in

"What do you want us to do, my lord?" Zora asked as she swayed her



tits sexually in front of him.

But Naruto wasn't amused, he got enough this morning with
Aphrodite.

"You know how to do household chores?" He asked and the twin nodded
their head "Good, I want you to clean up this place for me, maybe
make it livelier if you can." Naruto then stood up from his sheet and
walked to his dresser to find some clothes.

"Where are you going my lord?"

"None of your business." He glared at Lora and she gulped nervously
at his cold eyes "There are some foods in the fridge, you two can
have them if you're hungry." His head returned to the dresser as he
pulled out a set of clothes from inside.

"Thank you, my lord." The twin bowed their head submissively at him
before quickly went to work.

After he was fully clothes, which was a set of military outfit, as
worn over his black pants with orange stripes was a uniform jacket
with an orange zipper and buttons on the waist and underneath was
fitness armor shirt. Naruto also had a shuriken holster strapped to
his right knee, and black Shinobi sandal along with black forehead
protector, but Naruto chose not to wear it again and threw it back
into his dresser.

"Do not open the door for anyone but me," Naruto told Lora, who was
holding a broomstick in her hand. Her sister was cleaning the floor
with a wet mop "the seal will keep you two safe inside."

"Safe?" Zora was rather curious after hearing that.

"Yes, safe." And Naruto disappeared in a black flash

"Ah!" Zora suddenly gasped in shock when a bottle suddenly smashed
the window of Naruto's apartment, but instead of breaking through the
glass, the bottle was bounced back by an invisible force and smashed
into the face of the thrower "What was that?" she asked her sister
who only shrugged.

"I guess it's what Lord Naruto want to tell us."

_Line Break_

"GAH!" The fire Damiyo and his wife, Madam Shijimi cried out in shock
when a head rolled out of the bag wet with blood Naruto threw at
their feet. It was the head of the man who rebelled against him, the
one Naruto was assigned to kill.

"I killed him," Naruto said with an emotionless tone "and all of his
generals." He glanced at Tsunade Senju, who was sitting on her Hokage
Seat and sighing longingly at what she was seeing "Like you told me
to."

"I seeâ€¦ great work Naruto." The Godaime Hokage nodded her head and
pulled out a stack of paper from a drawer "That is your next mission,
I will send you the money as soon as possible." She then turned to
Shizune and told her assistance to escort the greened face Damiyo and



his wife out of her office.

Naruto gave the missions a look before nodding his head "I
understand." And turned around to leave.

But Tsunade stopped him by speaking up "Wait Naruto."

"What is it?" The blond stopped midway and turned around to look at
her.

"The Chunin Exam is approaching and our village will be filled with
Shinobi and Kunoichi from every hidden villages." She informed him
"After you have finished with that mission, I want you to be one of
the proctors of the Exam."

"And watch over a bunch of brats?" Naruto snickered darkly "Better
let a few of them dead to make examples for the others, don't you
think?" Tsunade sighed at that, but continued to talk to him
nonetheless.

"Mizukage-dono and Raikage-dono will be here soon Naruto, as you can
see you're going to escort one of them here." It was his mission all
about, escort the Godaime Mizukage to Konoha and protect her from any
harm along the way there "Having too many of their ninjas, or our
ninjas died because of the stages won't be good for our image, and
you know we have to keep it firm in our allies' eyes. You're a strong
Shinobi Naruto, we need you around to make sure the Exam goes
smoothly."

"Alright I get it," Naruto opened the door with a dark look "but I
guarantee you that the number of deaths won't decease, no matter with
or without me around." With that, he left the Hokage office, leaving
Tsunade alone wondering how her godson had changed over the years of
nothing but hatred, anger and loneliness.

She always needed a drinkâ€¦ every single time she saw him, it
brought back sad memories of his father and mother.

Naruto walked through the streets of Konoha, stopping at a few shops
to buy some more groceries for his apartment, knowing that it was
going to be crowded with women from this point.

He used to hate it a lot when villagers looked at him with hateful
glares, but not he had nothing but pity for them. The prices usually
doubled or tripled if he was the customer, but Naruto paid them no
mind, because he a small amount of his money would be more than
enough to buy all of their shops. Naruto had never failed a mission
in his life. They were usually assassination missions with an
extremely high reward because of the risks and dangerousness.

They glared and looked at him as if he was something that shouldn't
be living, but quickly turned away in nervousness when Naruto turned
his head to look at their direction.

Naruto always wondered what so good about this village that his
father had to sacrifice his life for? Was it the so called Will of
Fire? Or was it because of his duty as a Hokage? Minato did
everything that day to protect Konoha, even stabbing himself in the
hand for what he was about to do to ease the pain in his heart,
sealing Kyuubi into his own son. Even though he was willing at the



time, Naruto could feel his father's unwillingness to do something
like that.

Naruto returned home shortly after finishing with the shopping. The
escort mission wasn't urgent and Naruto could leave tomorrow morning.
Naruto was a Shinobi that was known for his speed, as he could
probably get there in a couple of hours at most. The Chunin Exam was
a great opportunity to gather allies, something that was very
necessary for a Shinobi like him, as all kind of Shinobi and Kunoichi
from all over the world would gather here, in Konoha.

"Oh, welcome back Lord Naruto." Zora and Lora immediately got to his
side and bowed their head to him, welcoming him back with a very
generous sight of their body.

His apartment was completely cleaned, and everything was more ordered
than they ever be.

"Lora, put them in the fridge." Naruto ordered the younger sister by
giving her the bag in his right hand "Zora, put these anywhere you
see fit, I don't care." He gave the elder sister the larger bag, new
furniture for his house and headed to the bathroom for a hot
shower.

After he was done, Naruto didn't bother to cover himself and walked
out, using a towel to dry his hair, his cock definitely drawing a lot
attention from the busty twin daughters of Love standing waiting for
him outside.

"Kya~" Without a word, Naruto lifted Zora up and threw her onto his
shoulder while his other arm wrapped around Lora's body, pulling her
with him to the bedroom while carrying her sister on his broad
shoulder. The girls knew what was about to come, and couldn't help
but feel both excited and nervous at the same time.

There, he threw the girls on his bed and climbed on behind them,
straddled Zora with his knees at either sides of her hip and smashed
his face into her sister's bare tits, his hand found her pussy
underneath the thin cloth she wore around her waist and Naruto
inserted his fingers into her cunt, fingering her with a steady fast
pace. The busty blonde underneath him removed the thin cloth around
her waist and started fingering herself with one hand and stroking
his cock on her body with another, watching move from one of Lora's
breasts to the other before meeting her lips in a passionate tongue
kiss.

These girls were no Aphrodite, but they sure had their mother's
skills in pleasing a man. In short, they were a lot better than any
mortal women.

Naruto then stood up on his feet, allowing Zora to sit up and get on
her knees in front of him, side by side with her sister. Their hands
reached out and held his cock together, gasping slightly at the still
soft, yet impressive size.

"It's so big, Zora." Lora said as she got the upper half of his dick
in her hand.

"And long too." Her twin sister nodded as the two stimulatingly
lifted his cock up to see his balls "Oh~, his balls must be as big as



our fists."

"Zora, Lora," Naruto spoke up impatiently "My cock isn't going to
work on its own. Get to work before my patient ran out." He pressed
them.

"It'd be our pleasure, my Lord" Zora leaned over him and Lora doing
the same, the twin's lips met over his crotch, their huge tits
pressing against his thighs from both sides. They locked lips,
tongues slipping into each other's mouths, swapping spit from one to
another before together, the girls stuck their tongues out and
started licking and lapping at the bulbous knob, kissing each other
around it, slipping the head from Zora's mouth then to Lora's and
back.

Naruto groaned throatily in pleasure, watching intently as they took
turns sucking on his cock. His prick lurched a little, a thick line
of white pre - cum slipping from the big, flared knob, which Zora
eagerly slurping it up into her mouth before kissing her sister,
sharing it with her.

"Taste good, isn't it?" Naruto asked the girls "Your mother went
insane just to have more of them inside herâ€¦ but of course, you two
already know that." He smirked

"Yes my lord, yours are the best" Lora sighed in happiness, the dark
blonde haired beauty then lapped up the next pulse of pre - cum that
dribbled from his cock head.

"Simply the best." Zora added, sucking on both his knob and the elder
sister's lips to get a share of his thick load. Lora then pulled back
and let her sister take his huge cock as far into her mouth as she
could, coughing and spitting down its length as she tried to take it
all. The blonde gagged a little as she forced herself to take more of
his enormous cock past the back of her throat and down her
gullet.

She reared back and let Lora spat a thick wad of spit over his big
dick which stood upright, quivering. Together, the sisters stroked
his dick with their hands, their movement almost sync to each
other.

Got to love twin and how their minds worked.

"Your motherâ€¦ she is a slut, isn't she?" Naruto asked as the two
sisters wrapped their breasts around his dick, surrounding the large
pole with four orbs of soft flesh.

"Yes, she is the biggest slut in the world." Zora nodded her head
while Lora sucked on the part that poked out of their cleavage "She
has a husband, but she love to fool around with other men."

"Her husband is Hephaestus, the God of Fire and Blacksmith. He's ugly
and only loves his machine, so she doesn't like him." Lora followed
her sister's words "Lord Zeus, the King of the Gods bonded her to his
son because he didn't want her to be free, her power could shake the
entire Olympus and bring forth chaos to all the realms."

"I can understand that." Naruto laughed. Love was a dangerous weapon,
and it was right to fear the Love Goddess, who was also the Goddess



of Beauty, Lust and Sexuality "Who is Ares?"

"The God of War, her husband's brother." Naruto snickered at that. So
she cheated on her husband for his brother "He's violent god."

"We don't like him," Zora joined in "he acted all high and mighty
because his girlfriend was the most desired woman in the
world."

"But in the end, their relationship resulted in more than nine
children." Lora shook her head "All of them are violent and
aggressive, just like their father."

"But Eros is different, isn't he?" Zora asked, looking at her sister
"Psyche is a lucky woman."

"But we're luckier, we get to please Lord Naruto." Lora shook her
head and both sister nodded their head at that. The girls stuck their
tongues out and started licking his cock, still fucking a majority of
his cock with their breasts "mother is hard to please and yet Lord
Naruto best her in her own game."

"Who is your father?" Naruto couldn't help but ask.

"Our father is mortal man, a Jewellery Traders, he lived a few
centuries ago." Zora answered him "But we're two of her strongest
daughters at the time, so she brought us to her palace and made us
her handmaidens."

"Seriously?" Naruto laughed while using his hand to cover his face
"Just exactly how many of you have that woman bred?"

"Hundred, maybe thousands, fourteen of them are her godly children
with various other gods. She loves having love rather than do
anything else. She will have sex with any men she finds attractive
enough to sleep with her. Women like us are also her daily targets,
so her handmaidens also have the duty to take care of her sexual
needs if she's in the mood."

"But she wasn't like that during the first millenniums of her life,
at least, before Pandora's Box was opened."

"It seems your mother is a bigger slut I thought she was." Naruto
chuckled at that statement. The moment he met her, he knew she wasn't
some normal bitches.

"But mother does care for her children a lot," Zora said softly "even
when the Ancient Laws stopped her from doing so, she'll do anything
to make our life easier and protect us from the hardship of being
demigoddesses."

"She is the best mother in the world."

"No she is notâ€¦" Naruto shook his head, shutting the dark blonde
hair girl up but his tone wasn't cold and forceful like before. Both
Zora and Lora could see something different from the man they were
pleasing and couldn't help but wonder what, or who could make him his
tone soften like that.

Naruto would have to talk with Aphrodite later about this.



"Enough," His sudden words surprised the twin "I must fuck you," he
said with a smirk, his cock throbbed and twitched between their
breasts "On your hands and knees girls." He ordered and they
immediately turned around on to all fours, kneeling next to each
other, their firm asses touching, looking over their shoulders at
Naruto as he approached them with his cock led the way.

Naruto reared up over Zora first, his hand grazing her back for a
moment before falling either side of her ribs, as his huge dick
nudged against her sopping pussy lips. She moaned as she felt Naruto
hunch forward, sliding the knob and the first few inches into her
cunt, the thick fuck meat inching inside her.

Naruto kept it like that until more than eight inches of his dick was
sheathed inside her. She was tight, even though was nowhere near as
tight as her mother, her cunt still had a pretty good grip on his
cock. Naruto then started sliding his massive cock in and out of her
cunt, keeping a rather steady pace.

"Uuugghhhnnnn, fuck fuck. It is so big," Zora gasped as Naruto
started to move faster, his thick cock spreading her twat to its
limits, her own pussy oils and his pre-cum easing the passage. "Oh
fuck! oh dear mother! This is too much... too muchâ€¦" she moaned as
her hand finally collapsed and her face landed on the bed, cheek
first.

Lora turned around on all fours, pushing her head between her Zora's
butt and the his strong, muscular legs, watching the horse-hung man
fuck her sister. She reached out and stroked its balls, running her
hand over the few inches of Naruto's long cock that couldn't fit
inside her sister and cooed excitedly "my Lord, when do I get my
turn?" she asked Naruto with big puppy dog eyes.

He grinned at her and slowed down, roughly withdrawing his big dick
from Zora's pussy in a wet POP, making her moan in disappointment.
Without a word, Lora laid down and spread her legs as far as she
could, letting Naruto climb onto her and kept his hands firm on her
thighs, the square head of his cock butting against her wet cunt
before sliding inside.

"Ahhh - - ahhhhh - - mother, fuck!" Lora cried as the spiky haired
young man began thrusting in and out of her cunt. Crying in bliss as
he slammed in and out of her, bringing her to the new height of
pleasure, her body shaking as her orgasm broke over her, her pussy
clasping at the thick shaft that fucked in and out of her. "Cumming -
- fucking - - cumming!" she groaned and freely squirted her juice
when Naruto pulled himself from her pussy and climbed on to Zora's
back again, shoving almost the entire length of its big cock deep up
her cunt in one thrust.

"Aahahhhhggg - - fucking hell!" Zora cried as Naruto fucked her hard
and fast. Like her little sister, Zora could feel her own cum
building quickly, pushing back against the big prick of the
hellhound, feeling it rapidly enter and exit her womb "Cumming!" she
gasped. Just as she felt her pussy clench as her orgasm struck,
Naruto made a hard grunt and his prick swelled even more inside her
pussy before it unleashed a torrent of semen deep inside her. Naruto
reared back just a little and moaned as he came, the pair of them
cumming together, Zora's pussy clasping tight as her mother's



boyfriend shot an almost constant stream of spunk into her
well-fucked pussy.

"Lora, come here and eat my cum from your sister." Naruto ordered and
the dark blonde crawled forward, moving behind her sister, as Naruto
grabbed her ass cheeks and spread them wide, letting Lora shove her
mouth into Zora's pussy that constantly oozed the thick white spunk
out.

"Not going to lie," Naruto spoke as he patted Lora's cheek "But I
think I found my first favorite twin."

_**Later that night**_

"Oh my." In a puff of pink smoke, Aphrodite reappeared inside
Naruto's apartment, wearing the same silver dress. She looked at her
two daughters, sleeping on his bed on top of each other, their belly
swollen and bloat with so much sperm that they looked like nine month
pregnant women "It seems you have been taking care of my daughters."
She asked the man sitting on the bed, reading a small scroll and
still as naked as she remembered him to be.

"They're good girls." Naruto said, not looking away from his scroll.
With a click of her fingers, Zora and Lora disappeared, transporting
to her palace on Olympus so the other handmaidens could take care of
them.

With a click of her finger, her dress disappeared, leaving her
completely naked as Aphrodite crawl to kneel behind Naruto, wrapping
her arms around his chest and pressed her breasts against his
back.

"What are you reading, dear?" she asked sweetly, trying to take a
peek.

"Something I didn't give my Hokage." Naruto said shortly "The man I
killed yesterday, he's the leader of a rebel force against the Fire
Damiyo of this village. This is what that man knows about what the
leader of this country have been doing behind his people."

"They had every right to rebel and yet you killed them
all?"

"Something I took great pleasure in doing." Naruto said darkly and
made Aphrodite a little nervous at his tone "You still have a long
way to go to understand the life of a Shinobi, Aphrodite."

"Hard?" Naruto nodded his head "Then let this goddess make it easier
for you." Her hand was put on his thigh and slowly moved to his cock.
Aphrodite grinned excitedly when the semi-rigid member was in her
hand again, throbbing and twitching eagerly at her touch "Love you so
much master." She moaned and stroke his cock in her hand.

Naruto threw the scroll away and grabbed Aphrodite by her ass,
lifting her up and held her against his body, as the Love Goddess
wrapped her arms around his neck and her legs around his waist,
giggling carelessly as Naruto slammed her back against the wall of
his bed and thrust his dick into her cunt "Fuck!" She gasped as he
moved against her, his face mashed against her large tits.



_Line Break_

"This place is called Olympus's garden, belonged to Hera the Queen of
the Gods" Aphrodite said as they stood on the golden balcony that
gave the view to a massive marbled-wall garden maze, filled with
gigantic structures of various designs and many tall statues of the
Olympians Gods and Goddess on Olympus. There were also hundred, maybe
thousands gardeners working at the garden at the moment, taking care
of the flowers and plants with great care. The place was simply
incredible in his opinion "You can find any kind of flowers and
plants here."

"Figure since it's this big." Naruto said as he looked at the garden,
putting his hand on the golden hedge. This place alone was greater
than any forests he had encountered in his life, given that Hi no
Kuni was the land blessed with the richness of nature, this garden
was truly something else.

"Come on, it's still a lot to see." Aphrodite turned around and
grabbed his arm, pulling him away to a different area of Olympus.

It was the morning of the next day, before heading to Kirigakure
Naruto decided to ask Aphrodite to take him to Olympus for a tour. It
wasn't every day you got to see one of the most impressive godly
realm, and even someone like Naruto would love to see how it was
different from the mortal world, and how great it was in a mortal
eyes.

Well, not mortal anymoreâ€¦ Naruto had been granted immortality by
Aphrodite. He could still be killed in a battle but he would never
catch a disease again and no longer age, time was meaningless to him.
It was the second greatest gift a God could grant mortal, immortality
and the greatest one was godhood, which could only be granted by the
King of the Gods himself.

He still had much to learn about these godly realms, every time
Aphrodite came to him the two of them always engaged in hardcore sex
making, most of the time it was Naruto who fucked the hell out of the
love goddess, so there wasn't any chance for him to ask her about the
world she lived in. Sure Aphrodite was a goddess, an extremely slutty
one no less, but what about the other gods, goddesses of Olympus? So
far he only knew their name, and the domains they had to watch
over.

Even right now, looking at Aphrodite, he wanted nothing more than
bend her down and show her who was the boss around here. The Goddess
of beauty was wearing a white, sleeveless buttoned shirt, but she
only buttoned a single button and that was around her navel, exposing
a majority part of her giant breasts that strained against her
jacket, quite eye catching to say the least. She wore a black
mini-skirt that barely reached down to her mid-thighs, a strange,
somewhat oversized gold girdle around her tiny waist that Naruto
could feel a great amount of power from, and knee high
heel-boots.

Also, she wore no undergarment. Her facial features was also quite
different, as she seems a lot younger than yesterday, appearing to be
younger than him as well. Her hair was now a brunette instead of
blonde, kept in a braid and pale blue eyes instead of brilliant blue.
Her height also changed, before she was as tall as him but now she



was a head shorter than him.

Though, her boobs and ass remained the same size.

Naruto had no opinion about her body, since she was a goddess maybe
changing her physical appearance was one of her power. But the
strangest thing of all, was her girdle.

There was something not right about that girdle. Naruto felt himself
want to have her more than usual. He was known for self-control, but
now it was slowly slipping away.

"What is that girdle?" Naruto asked as the two walked through the
streets of Olympus. Many minor gods and goddesses turned their head
to look at them and of course it was Aphrodite, her face, boobs and
ass who were the things that drawing all those attention.

"Oh, you finally notice." Aphrodite smiled at him as she grabbed her
girdle "Each Gods and Goddesses have their own godly weapons, and
mine is this Magical Golden Girdle, forged by my husband Hephaestus.
This Girdle will make me completely irresistible to anyone I
fancied." She then parted the top of her shirt a little, showing more
of her boobs to him "I'm more tempting than usual, aren't I?"

"Yep, it's like you're begging me to fuck you right here, in the
middle of this street." Naruto shrugged his shoulders and continued
walking.

"I like the sound of that," Aphrodite giggled "Butâ€¦ you know, I'm
surprise. You seems to be not affected by this Girdleâ€¦ much anyway.
Even the Zeus could not resist its power when Hera borrowed it to
charm him. Is there any secret to that?" She moved her hand to his
crotch, gently caressed his large balls "Also, does it have anything
to do with the reason how these babies can make so much sperm as
well?" she asked slyly.

"Control yourself slut." Naruto grabbed her wrist and pulled it away,
whispering to Aphrodite with a very low tone that only she could her
"Remember what I told you about our relationship." He gave her a
sharp glare.

"Yes," Aphrodite took her hand back, thought the smile never left her
face "master."

The trip continued and Naruto visited a lot more locations on Olympus
like the Chain of Balance, which secured the bond between Olympus and
the Underworld. The City of Olympia, this place was filled with
houses for minor gods, immortal or the natural spirits that served
the gods directly on their mountain. There were also several gates
called Hyperion Gates scattered throughout Olympus, used to travel
great distances, in a very short time. These gates functioned as warp
gates, instantly bringing its user from one location to
another.

There were also various other structures and locations on Olympus,
some of them were extremely important and sacred to the Greek
Pantheon, so Aphrodite couldn't take him there.

After revisit Aphrodite's chamber for Naruto's breakfast, which was
served by her handmaidens, it was time for them to visit the



Olympians' Palaces Area.

As Naruto and Aphrodite crossed a palace that looked like a warzone,
painted blood red in color, the massive gates were suddenly
forcefully kicked open and a loud growl could be heard from
inside.

"Oh pleaseâ€¦" Aphrodite groaned in annoyance when a large man that
was even taller than Naruto abruptly stepped out. He was quite
handsome, extremely muscular, with scarred cheeks and tall with an
oiled crew cut. His outfits consisted of a black jeans, combat boots,
a leather duster, and muscle shirt with a bulletproof vest and an
iron padlock necklace. He also wore a red tinted wraparound
sunglasses, to cover what appeared to be a flame-filled eye
sockets.

However, Naruto could also see some bruises and bandages on his body,
appeared to be badly beaten not too long ago as well.

"Aphrodite you slutâ€¦" The man growled as he approached them "you
dumped me for this punk."

Ah, Naruto realized, this must be Ares the God of War, Aphrodite's
ex-boyfriend and her husband's brother.

"Ares, what did I tell you huh? We're done, finished." Aphrodite said
in frustration "Stay out of our way before I seriously hurt you this
time." She put her hands on her hip and glared murderously at
him.

"I underestimate you last time Aphrodite." Ares growled as he reached
his hand out for her "But not this time, you'll face the punishment
for defying the God of War and when I'm done with you, I'm going to
make sure to destroy that pussy of yours."

Aphrodite growled in annoyance and was about to defend herself, when
Naruto suddenly stepped between them and grabbed his wrist, stopping
him from touching his woman. The God of War widened his eyes slightly
at Naruto and tried to take back his hand, but found himself unable
to do it because Naruto's grip was too hard.

Ares tried to punch Naruto, but Naruto stopped his punch with his
other hand before tightening it up into a fist, launching it straight
into the God of War's gut, knocking the wind out of him. The God of
War gasped as he could feel his internal organs torn apart by the
force of Naruto's punch and dropped to his knees, coughing blood and
gasping for breath.

"Meet my new servant and boyfriend Ares," Aphrodite said casually
with a giggle as she kicked Ares in the face, knocking him down to
the ground before turning around to wrap her arms around Naruto's
neck, looking at him with love and pure lust "Naruto Uzumaki." She
tiptoed and kissed him, opening her mouth so their tongue could meet.
Naruto lifted her mini skirt up and placed his hands on Aphrodite's
ass cheeks so he could bring her to his height, kneading them in his
hand as much as he liked while snickering mentally at the face Ares
was making.

"Try touching my woman again and I will guarantee you that another
punch is the least you should expect." Naruto stated coldly after



Aphrodite had released him. The goddess of love blew a kiss at her
defeated ex-boyfriend before following Naruto, as he walked away with
his hand in his pockets.

"The second day here and already made an enemy out of the God of
War." Aphrodite giggled as she caught up to him "Nice, but why didn't
you use those ninja trick of yours to beat him?"

"Because I don't feel like it." Naruto said casually as Aphrodite
wrapped her arms around his arm again "He's a weak god, isn't
he?"

"Yeah. Cruel, impetuous and violent was what attracted me to him."
Aphrodite said "He also has a good nine-inches package but yours are
simply bigger and better." She giggled shamelessly while saying that
"I like men with big balls, especially the biggest."

"What a slut!" Naruto snickered and Aphrodite winked cutely at
him.

"I'd call myself a free spirit but you're right, I'm a slut for you."
She gave him a light peck on the cheek before smiling "Now, should we
return to my...Gah!" Aphrodite squealed out in surprised when Naruto
shot his hand out to catch a silver arrow aimed at her left shoulder,
saving her from being stabbed by it.

"What is this?" Naruto asked as he looked at the arrow in
curiosity

"Silverâ€¦ ARTEMIS!" She cried in annoyance.

Immediately after that, a woman leaped from the building a hundred
yard away and gratefully landed her feet down to the spot in front of
Naruto and Aphrodite, pulling back the string of her silver bow,
making a silver arrow appeared but instead of Aphrodite, it was aimed
at Naruto. Artemis was an extremely beautiful goddess, lovelier than
all women Naruto had met in his life, being tall and rather
well-built, with shoulder-length raven-black hair and striking
silver-grey eyes. She was wearing a silver tunic that frame her body
nicely and down to her mid-thighs, silver shoulder guard on her left
shoulder and black leggings that hugged her legs like a second skin.
She also had strap shoes with the straps wrapped several times around
the lower half of her legs, and a black belt with a pair of massive
hunting knifes strapped around her waist.

If Aphrodite was the symbol of erotic beauty, then this goddess must
be the perfect example of natural beauty. She wore no make-ups, and
yet she was as beautiful as Aphrodite.

"Bringing another man to Olympus I see." The goddess said coldly as
she pulled the string back even further, making the arrow glowed.
Naruto guessed that bow must be her Godly Weapon, because it was
anything but normal. "and don't even bother to wear clothes properly
again." She asked after taking a glance at Aphrodite's state of
clothing.

"What the hell Artemis," Aphrodite yanked the arrow from Naruto's
hand and threw it down next to Artemis' feet "Were you trying to kill
me?"



"You'll survive, not the first time you're struck by my arrow,
remember?" Artemis stated coolly and turned to look at Naruto "Keep
your man away from Olympus Aphrodite, mortal is not allow here,
especially a man like this one."

"A man like me?" Naruto chuckled as he glared at Artemis "There is no
man like me, goddess."

"Speak to me with that tone and you will regret it, man." Artemis
retorted with her own murderous glare.

"Alright chill chill, no one is going to die today." Aphrodite
stepped to the between them and held her hands out, laughing softly
to cool the situation out "What are you doing here Artemis? I thought
you're still down there hunting with your group of loveless
huntresses." Even her attempt to thin out the tension, Aphrodite
asked that question with disgust in her tone, as if she found the
word 'loveless' extremely bitter.

"I know what you are trying to do pull down there Aphroditeâ€¦ stop
troubling Rhode and Adrasteia with those useless feelings." Artemis
glared at Aphrodite with her piercing silver eyes, as a smug smile
then appeared on the Goddess of Love's face after hearing that.

"I don't know what are you talking about." Aphrodite shrugged
casually "but aren't they are two of your oldest huntresses? Likeâ€¦
your oldest sisters?"

"Don't try to fool me." Naruto shot his hand out in the air to show
that he would do nothing when Artemis shot forward to grab
Aphrodite's throat. He would stop if it was Ares or any other men,
but another woman was a different matter "I know it's your work
Aphrodite."

"Oi! You wanna fight?" Aphrodite asked as she gripped Artemis' arm
with both hand "Naruto, help!" she called out loudly and turned to
Naruto.

"You're on your own this time." He said casually and accepted cookies
from a natural spirit nearby "Oh, thank you, how generous of
you."

"Your man won't help you Aphrodite," Artemis laughed before making a
deadly glare "Stop doing whatever you're doing to my sisters."

"They deserve happiness!"

"They're happy!" Artemis roared back "With the Hunt. How can a slut
like you understand?"

"Me? A slut? Are you on your period? You're extremely feisty
today."

"W-what! Take that back!"

"As expect from an eternal virgin!"

"HAH! I'm proud of that, you whore!"

"Let go off me loveless before I decided to make you fall in love



with men as well."

"You know your power won't work on me, bitch!"

"We will see who is the real bitch here!"

Naruto, knowing enough was enough, decided to step in before they
could tear each other apart. He still need Aphrodite to take care of
his libido tonight after all "Alright, stop right there ladies."
Naruto grabbed the back of Aphrodite's shirt and easily lifted her
up, pulled her back and away from Artemis.

"Hah! Bleh!" Aphrodite stuck out her tongue at the black haired
goddess, but a glare from Naruto immediately stopped her from
continuing.

"I apology for my mistress' behavior." Naruto turned to Artemis and
said with a calm tone, completely unaffected by her murderous glare
"She could be quite childish sometime." He said after putting
Aphrodite down. The love goddess immediately rushed to hide behind
Naruto, but poke her head out and continue to mock Artemis by
sticking out her tongue.

"Tchâ€¦ keep your power in check, Aphrodite." Artemis then turned to
Naruto and crossed her arms underneath her ample breasts, glaring at
him "And who in Hades' name are you?"

"Naruto Uzumaki." Naruto introduced himself "Lady Aphrodite's servant
andâ€¦"

"â€¦my official boyfriend." Aphrodite continued "The one who will
fuck me senseâ€¦"

"Stop, don't you dare finish that question." Artemis scolded before
looking at Naruto "You're not from this world, aren't you?"

"Yes, I come from a world call Elemental Nations."

"One of the ancient worlds belonged to Shinto Pantheon." Artemis
nodded her head "Are you a Shinobi?" Naruto nodded his head "You're a
warrior, I can see darkness in your eyes, man."

"I would call myself an assassin, my way of life is not fit to call
warrior." Naruto said.

"Figure. Zeus won't be happy when he learns about him Aphrodite."
Aphrodite huffed at that "He's not fit to live in our world, and this
era."

"Beat me, you have no idea how much paperwork I have to go through
just to have Amaterasu's permission to bring him here, to Olympus."
Aphrodite told her fellow Olympian "Also, I'll make sure to keep
Naruto around hereâ€¦ even if I brought him to the mortal world, it
would be only for a date or something like that."

"Better inform him than nothing, you know how paranoid he is."

"I will, thank for the advice."

"When I heard about your break up with Ares, I thought you chose to



become a better woman than you ever was. Guess I was wrong. You'll
never change." Artemis glanced at Naruto "You, stay away from this
woman, she'd only bring trouble to you and leave you when she found
no other use from you."

She had no idea who was using who.

"I don't take order from you, goddess." Naruto sent her a cold glare,
surprised Artemis.

"I warned you, man, speak to me with that tone again andâ€¦"

"Put arrow into me? Or cut me down with that knife?" Naruto asked "We
both know that you're not capable of doing something like that."

"Oh really?" Artemis made her bow disappeared and shot forward,
pulling her hunting knife out of its scabbard.

A warning, that was what she was about to give him.

Naruto pushed Aphrodite back and dodged Artemis' slash, effortlessly
counter it with his own kunai, which hidden inside his sleeve and
shot into his hand with just a flick of his wrist. The blades
violently clashed against each other and Artemis was shocked to find
herself being pushed back by him, amazed by such skills from a
man.

The battle continued as Naruto pushed Artemis to an empty spot
between Aphrodite's palace, sparks flew between them as Naruto was
now fighting with both hands, easily keeping up with Artemis'
speed.

She was fast, but he was faster.

Then suddenly, Artemis found the man fighting her disappear, moving
with the speed that not even she capable of seeing.

Naruto reappeared behind the goddess with a evil smirk in his face,
he grabbed her around her neck, pulling her toward his body and
grabbed her left breast much to the shock of both Artemis and
Aphrodite, who followed them all the while. Naruto smirked widened
when he felt something like bandage around her breasts, and it was
wrapped rather tightly, letting him know that she must be a cup or
two bigger.

"Youâ€¦"

"Don't try to resist." Naruto grabbed the wrist, making her drop her
hunting knife when she tried to stab him. He squeezed her breast
harder and smirked when Artemis made a sweet sound "Nice
voice."

"Ah~â€¦ stopâ€¦" she covered her mouth with her free hand, trying to
keep herself from making any more sound that she shouldn't be
making.

"I see..." Naruto smirked as he remembered the words Aphrodite threw
at this goddess while the two of them were fighting "You're never
touched by a man before in your life, aren't you." He then moved his
lips to her ear and whispered with a low tone, his hand now gently



kneaded her breast "A virgin goddess, how tempting."

"N-noâ€¦ pleaseâ€¦" But then, Artemis found herself drop to her
knees, as Naruto finally released her from his tight and sexual
grip.

"Don't worry little goddess, I'm not like those men who force
themselves on unwilling women." Naruto said as he dusted his clothes
"Just want to show you that who is the one in charge here." Artemis
lowered her head in defeated and tried to erase the feeling of his
hand playing with her body from her head.

"D-damn youâ€¦" Artemis growled quietly and tried to use her power on
him. Her eyes glowed silver for a second but when the light was down,
her eyes widened when she found the same man with spiky blonde hair
standing in front of her "Butâ€¦ butâ€¦"

"That won't work, Artemis." It was Aphrodite who said that "I'm still
here, you know." She then looked at her master/boyfriend "She tried
to turn you into a jackalope." She then saw the blank look on his
face "It's a specie of animal. They used to be mortal men, but
Artemis created this specie of mythical animal by turning men she
encounter into them."

"I see." Naruto nodded his head "Too bad, isn't it
Artemis."

"Grrrâ€¦" She glared at him and made a sound, like a growling
wolf.

"I don't know what happened to you Artemis, but it seems you don't
like men that much, do you?" He kneeled down in front of her and
looked at her in the eyes "I can see it in your eyes, something must
have happened to make you like this. But don't worry, like I said,
there is no man like me." He chuckled darkly before reaching his hand
out to touch her cheek with the back of his fingers, but Artemis
turned her head away with a nervous look in her eyes "Don't try to
deny it. You liked it, didn't you?" he knew he had turned on the
right switch.

"S-shut upâ€¦" as much as she wanted to deny it, he was right. That
feeling of being touched by a manâ€¦ it was something new to
Artemis.

"How interesting." Naruto said in amusement before standing up "If
you want to feel like a real woman, Artemis, you know where to find
me." Naruto said, making Artemis widen her eyes in surprise "You
won't regret it." And with that, he left with Aphrodite.

_Line Break_

"Artemis, Greek Virgin Goddess of the Hunt, the Moon, chastity,
animals and the wilderness." Naruto nodded his head as Aphrodite
explained it to him, the two of them was sitting on a bench at
Aphrodite's personal garden, with the love goddess gently riding his
cock, her back facing him "She is also the goddess of childbirth,
despite being the goddess of chastity."

"A weird combination." Naruto said as he leaned his head back,
letting Aphrodite freely fuck herself on his cock.



"She hates men with a passion." Aphrodite sighed as ten inches of
Naruto's cock finally sheathed inside her and reached the deepest
part of her pussy, stretching her walls to the limit "A long time
ago, Artemis befriended a handsome giant named Orion, former royal
hunter of the King of Chios. He settled on Delos after he had his
sight restored by Hephaestus with mechanical eyes, where Artemis
allowed him to join her Hunters as the first ever male, due to his
impressive hunting abilities and soon, friendship bloomed into
love."

"Your work?"

"No, it's natural." Aphrodite shook her head with a smile "Anyway,
his brother Apollo, was not happy with this, fearing that his sister
would fall for the giant's charm and turn back on her vows of
maidenhood. Lucky for him, turn out Orion began killing harmless
animals, as a goddess of wilderness this didn't sit well with
Artemis. Not only that, but Orion also raped some of her huntresses
and attempted to rape Artemis herself. But the feeling of love was
overwhelmed, Artemis chose to cast him away instead of killing him
for what he did. Apollo took his chance, he saw Orion swam in the
ocean very far away from the beach, with just his head visible,
challenged her to shoot at that mark, which she hit, killing him in
the process."

"What a great brother!" Naruto chuckled after hearing that.

"Some other stories told that because of his action, his mother Gaea
sent a massive scorpion after him and killed Orion with its poisonous
stinger. Artemis found his body shortly thereafter. Greatly saddened
by his death, Artemis made Orion into a constellation with a scorpion
to immortalize his story."

"What's up with this family anyway? Aren't you all
related?"

"Anyway, his death greatly affected Artemis, some said that her vow
of maidenhood became stronger because of his death while many other
said that she was greatly angered by his action to her huntresses,
the one she considers her sisters and own daughters." Aphrodite said
"Either way, she has become a real bitch after that and starting to
hate men with a passion. She gathers maidens that can be human,
demigod, or nymph into her little group called The Hunt. Each hunter
has sworn loyalty to the her to join her in the Hunt and reject men
for the rest of their lives while also becoming immortal as long as
they do not break their vows."

"And you're messing with them, aren't you?"

"Excuse me? I'm the Love Goddess, Artemis and her group are like my
worst enemies." Aphrodite said as if she was offended "for centuries
I tried to set her hunters up with men they met on their journey,
succeeded a few times but lost a few times. Artemis is like my
biggest target, setting her up with a man is my greatest goal but all
of the men I used got turned into jackalopes or some animals for
Artemis and her hunt to hunt down." Aphrodite turned her head around
and smiled brightly at him "But I think I found a perfect man to
break that little goddess and turn her back to the light."



"It'll only be a matter of time Aphrodite." Naruto said "Sooner or
later, I will have another goddess for my little
possession."

"Ufufu, is it strange for me to love you even more than before?"
Aphrodite leaned back and rested her back against his body, putting
her head on his shoulders and looking at him with adoration.

"She has a nice body," Naruto said, remembering the feeling of
Artemis' feminine yet well-built body "it'll be a waste if she remain
virgin for the rest of eternity."

"Believe it or not, Artemis' tits are the second biggest around
here." She grabbed Naruto's hands and placed them on her own tits,
letting him kneading them through her shirt "And you know who is
number one."

"You?" Naruto asked "Sorry but Tsunade Senju is the one who have the
biggest tits in my opinion."

"Well, isn't she a fifty year old mortal or something?" Aphrodite
said as she increased the speed of her riding, rapidly slamming her
ass against his slap. Her top was pulled apart, freeing her
melon-size breasts and giving Naruto's full access to her hard
nipples "But if you want, how about letting me turn into her? Do not
tell me that you have never fancied about those tits before."

"Do it." In a blink of an eye, on his lap riding his cock was no
longer the busty brunette but a very familiar woman with brown eyes
and straight, shoulder-length blonde hair that kept tied in two loose
ponytails, a pair of gigantic breasts standing high on her chest.
While looking exactly like the Godaime Hokage, Naruto noted that
Aphrodite was actually ten or at least twenty times more
beautiful.

"Alright Naruto," Aphrodite said with the same exact same voice as
Tsunade, but with a sweeter tone "your mission is to fuck me hard,
long, and deep with that huge cock of yours until you blast a huge
load of cum right up my tight cunt." She played the role of Tsunade
and Naruto couldn't help but smirk widely at that.

"Gladly, Godaime." Naruto grabbed her hips with both hands and stood
up, jerking his own hips upward and spearing all of his cock into her
much to Aphrodite's delight, smashing her bubble butt against his hip
"Shit, always want to do this." Naruto said as he quickly pressed up
against her back before slipping his arms around her and grabbing two
big handfuls of huge tits, loving the feeling of them in his
palms.

As Naruto continued to fuck Aphrodite standing, the love goddess felt
her legs got turned into jellies. His massive cock rapidly speared
her inside, kissing the back of her womb before pushing it further
into her body, which was then back to place after he pulled back. The
love goddess lost track of how many times she had cum around him,
until Naruto let out a grunt as he thrust balls deep into his slutty
servant and started to hose her womb with a huge dose of his seed.
Aphrodite tried to gap for breath, a fucked stupid look on her face
and the only sound she could make were little whimpers as Naruto
started to dump more of his come into her body.



Using his hold on her massive tits, Naruto kept Aphrodite pressed
tightly against his chest, looking over her shoulder and smirked at
her rapidly swelling belly from all the cum he was pumping into
her.

"What is the chance of knocking you up?"

"H-highâ€¦" Aphrodite whimpered.

"Good." Naruto said after finishing cumming and dropped her down to
the grass underneath them, looking at Aphrodite as she started
emptying herself, making a large puddle of cream on the green grass.
His cock still hard, and still twitching.

But it was time for mission

So, he waited until Aphrodite's stomach was flat again, then picked
her up and threw her onto his shoulder, making his way back to her
palace as the love goddess slowly shifted back to her true
appearance, with blonde hair and blue eyes like yesterday.

* * *

><p><strong>End of Chapter 2<strong>

* * *

><p><strong>Yagami's note: Love it? Like it? Please let me know
through your reviews.<strong>

**This chapter told a part of Naruto's childhood, how he was before
Kyuubi struck his village, resulting in the death of his parent,
changing him forever. It was quite different from the usual Dark
Naruto fic, but I guess his parents' death and lonely childhood
(remember, he is not a baby at the time) is enough to make him change
and become a darker version of himself.**

**Zora and Lora are actually two girls from the God of War game, you
can look for them on Google.**

**This chapter also describe just how savage Naruto can be, as he
casually toast a bag of heads to the floor, belonged to the peoples
that he beheaded with his own hand. The scene with Artemis also
showed that Naruto paid little mind to the Divine beings like her,
and only considered her a woman no less.**

**Also, Naruto is only violent in battles, other than that, he is
more calm and cold than violently**

**This is not the end of how Dark this Naruto could be, I'm going to
reveal more of Naruto's personality in the next chapter, where he
will come to Kiri to escort Mei Terumi to his village.**

**Also, I'm very against the idea of gender-bend.**

**But I put an OC here, Inari Uchihaâ€¦ Itachi Uchiha's twin sister,
the only person Naruto would feel nervous if he even has to face her
in battle. She will appeared after Naruto returned from his
mission.**



**Artemisâ€¦ well, let just say that she's going to reappear VERY
soon. As I said above, she, along with Aphrodite is Naruto's main
women of this story.**

**More goddesses will come as well.**

**Read and Review (please, feed me reviews T_Tâ€¦ it's better than
anything. I have more than nearly 400 followers and now, more than
4k+ viewers with chapter 1â€¦ if each of you spend just a few seconds
typing your review to my story, I will really appreciate itâ€¦
Please.) **

**Ja ne!**

**Next Chapter: Virgin no more**

    3. Chapter 3

**Warning: This story is made of pure imagination of the author's
crazy imagination, please don't read if you're not of age yet, or
have problem control your imagination. The author doesn't and will
not encourage such things being done by those who mentioned above in
real life. I strongly discourage 18- from reading this.**

**Also for those who are 18 plus, this story contains sexual material
not suited for morons that can't tell fantasy from reality. This is a
work of imagination like belly bulge, massive dick can release gallon
of cum and unholy stamina so don't ask me why I put this
warning.**

**Also, warning for Gore and Extremely Dark tone of the fic.**

* * *

><p><strong>Summary: Smut with plot. Getting bored of her
relationship with Ares, the Greek Love Goddess Aphrodite decides to
dump him and find another man to occupy her bed, so she picks Naruto
Uzumaki. However, instead of a happy and goofy original Naruto, she
decided to bring a dark one from an alternate world to her bed,
attracted by his violent and savage nature. DarkPowerful
Naruto.**

**Major crossover with Greek Mythology and Percy Jackson
series.**

**Large Harem.**

**Multi crossovers.**

**Alternate Universe**

**Warning: This chapter is pure smut, there is not many things that
are important**

* * *

><p>"Naruto" Normal Speech.<p>

'_Naruto_' Normal Thought.



"_**Rasengan**_" Magic/Jutsu/Technique.

"**Kurama**" Demon/Monster/Bijuu Normal Speech.

'_**Kurama**_' Demon/Monster/Bijuu Thought.

_**The 'Servant' of Love**_

_**Chapter 3**_

_**Goddess of the Moon**_

Aphrodite returned to her palace in a puff of smoke, carrying a stack
of books she borrowed from Athena's library her master required
within her hand, looking as perfect and beautiful as always with
blonde hair tied into a pony tails behind her head a bright cat-like
smile on her face. The love goddess approached her bed in the center
of the room, where her master was being occupied by a group of her
handmaidens, almost getting swallowed in their erotic body as the
girls tried to serve him with the best of their abilities. Zora, Lora
and two other were the luckiest of her handmaidens, as they got to
serve him by licking their tongue on his cock, taking turn sucking
the massive pole as well as kissing and treating his family jewels
with great love and adoration.

More and more handmaidens were joining in the fun and Naruto alone
was taking care all of them. His tall, muscular body easily towered
every single one of them, giving the girls plenty place to play with
and serve him with their body.

"Master, here are the books that you require." Aphrodite told
him.

However, he wasn't the real Naruto but only his clone, left here to
keep her and her handmaidens busy while her real master went to do
his mission. His abilities to create limitless amount of clones was
what she considered his greatest weapon, both in battle and love
making. Every time she was with him, she couldn't stop herself
imagine being gangbanged by a group of Naruto, each of them as hung
as a horse, two double penetrating her while another fucking her
face, raping her throat while her hands taking care of two other
pricks, her breasts used to slide another yet another gigantic
poleâ€¦ and every other part of her body being put into good use by
her master, or masters in this case.

That thought alone made Aphrodite wet herself, so she no longer
bothered to wear a panties, or even a G-string around him.

Her master, Naruto (or at least, his clone) rose from the women he
was playing with like a real man he was, his dick stood tall and high
in front of his lean yet muscular body, his sack bloated with fresh
cream as pre-cum already oozed out from the tip of his cock.
Aphrodite found herself drooling at his body, feeling hot all over
and getting turned on by the sight of his big dick, unconsciously she
rubbed her thighs together, trying to ease down the need to have it
penetrate her.

"Good." Naruto told her as he walked to the edge of the bed and sat
down there. Her handmaidens parted away while giggling to each other



about how great he was, but Zora and Lora still got their heads on
his lap and continued to serve his dick with their tongue.

The books Naruto asked Aphrodite to get him were mostly about Greek
Mythology, its stories written in mortal's point of view as well as
gods' point of view as he wanted to learn more about her world so he
wouldn't get confused about it. There was some other books about this
world's cultures as well as histories. Aphrodite also grabbed him a
few books about the gods that was ruling his world, the Shinto
Pantheon.

"**Kage Bushin no Jutsu.**" Twenty five more Naruto appeared from
proof of smoke, making Aphrodite's handmaidens gasped in shock but
also excitement. Even Aphrodite had to widen her eyes as this was the
first time she had seen so many big fucking dicks and their owners in
a same place like this "Alright guys, each of you grab a book, read
and make sure to memorize it. Grab one or two girls with you if you
want." The main clone started giving order, holding his own book in
his hand.

"Can I have three?" one of them asked, raising his hand. It seemed
Naruto's clones were nowhere as cold as he was, as they appeared to
be warmer and more social version of her master.

"Just grab enough to satisfy you need."

"Alright." After that, the clones walked to the stack of books and
each grabbed a book for themselves, scattering around Aphrodite's
bedchamber with two or three handmaidens with them. Soon, her palace
turned into a huge orgy, but with the small army of Naruto's entirely
focus stayed on the books they were reading.

Aphrodite turned her head back and widened her eyes when she saw six
Naruto still standing close to her bed, as there was no more books
left for them.

"Um, what about us?" One of them asked.

"You five take care of her." The main clone said, pointing his hand
at Aphrodite.

"Oh my." Aphrodite couldn't stopped herself from saying as she put
her hands on her cheeks, turning around to look at six throbbing
dicks that was created for her.

_Line Break _

As Naruto made his way to Hi no Kuni's seaport, he couldn't help but
wonder if his clone was doing what he Naruto told it to do. He left a
clone there to read and learn about everything that was necessary,
with enough chakra to create more clones of himself to boost the
speed up the learning process. However, in a place that filled slutty
and busty women that were completely topless and wore nothing but
ragged clothes to just barely cover their pussies and big asses,
Naruto didn't know if they could keep their minds straight to
concentrate in the task Naruto gave them and he was sure that when
they dispelled themselves, knowledge wouldn't be the only thing that
Naruto received.

"Naruto, please slow down." But he ignored that cry as he kept



pushing himself through the forest with extremely fast speed "I
can'tâ€¦ keep up."

"If you can't follow Kurenai, don't bother and return to the
village." Naruto said emotionless to the raven haired beauty that was
trying to keep up to him from several feet behind. To ensure the
safety of one of the five most important Ninjas of Elemental Nation,
the Shinobi council decided to send another one with him on this
mission and Kurenai Yuhi had become his partner in that
mission.

Naruto had a massive chakra reserve, he was more than capable of
using Hirashin to teleport himself and a small group of people back
to Konoha in a blink of an eye from anywhere in this world. It wasn't
wise traveling in the dark and Naruto had no intention to spend hours
to go all the way back to his Konoha by foot

While annoyed that the council dared to doubt his ability in
protecting the Godaime Mizukage and finishing this mission without
the tiny bit of problem, he was kind of glad that the one who was
assigned to go with him was Kurenai. Not only because she used to be
one of his Gennin teammate, but she was also his bitch.

Yes, Kurenai Yuhi was nothing more than a little slut for him to fuck
after he broke her one and a half year ago.

After Naruto shot his load into her body, the Genjutsu mistress of
Konoha would do whatever he told her to do and her loyalty for him
was unquestionable, much like Aphrodite now without the slutty
nature.

Although before Aphrodite, she wasn't the only woman he broke
thoughâ€¦

Even though Kurenai could barely keep up with him, she forced herself
to do so. A burden on his shoulders, something that slow him down
would be the last thing she wanted to become.

"Hahâ€¦ hahâ€¦ hah." Kurenai felt down to her knees and hands as she
tried to catch her breath, the two was currently riding on the boat
that would take them to the Mizu no Kuni (the Land of Water). The
people that was on the boat with them turned their head around to
look at Kurenai, but she only shook her head when a personel came and
offered her his hand.

"You're making a scene Kurenai, stand up." Naruto said on his own
seat, not bothering to look at her.

"Hai." The Genjutsu mistress said as she climbed to the seat next to
Naruto, breathing normally but still feel very tired.

"You alright?" He asked, still not looking at her.

"I'm alright, thank you." Kurenai nodded her head with a soft smile.
He might be coldâ€¦ he might had changedâ€¦ but his caring nature
would never change, even if he never showed it to anyone
consciously.

"Good, you can start pleasing me now."



Or maybe not.

"H-here?" Kurenai asked nervously while looking around. The boat was
crowded with people who wanted to get to the Land of Water, most of
them were men and were currently sneaking glance at Kurenai, a raven
haired beauty with a shapely hourglass figure, something that they
would never seen from civilian women.

"You're an expert in Genjutsu, aren't you?" Naruto asked, glancing at
Kurenai "On your knees, now." He pressed with more authority in his
tone, making Kurenai shiver and had no other chance but to obey his
wish.

Casting a simple yet Genjutsu around them, so they would only see two
normal Konoha Shinobi talking to each other, Kurenai got on her knees
and stood between Naruto's legs, spreading his legs gently to give
her more room to work. Pulling down his zipper, the one who was
famous for her cold personality reached her hand into his pant and
pulled down his boxer, taking his flaccid dick as well as balls sack
out of its binding, having a little trouble with his cock because it
was too big.

But she managed to do it in the end.

"Your tits as well, take them out." She immediately obeyed, removing
her white bandages outfit before lifting the red mesh-armor blouse
above her head, taking it off and putting it down to her chair.
Naruto watched as she then removed her bra, showing her large DD-cup
tits, as her pink nipples hardened when struck by the cool wind of
the sea.

Now topless, Kurenai put her hands on his thigh and stuck out her
tongue, pressing her tongue flat on his dick and giving him a wet
lick from the head to the base before trailing her tongue back,
taking the head into her mouth when she was there and pushed her head
forward, quickly taking her tits into her hands and wrapping them
around the penis that she loved so much.

Kurenai had a crush on him for so long, so breaking her wasn't that
hard, giving her a night that she could never forget and she would
listen to anything he said. Her heart already belonged to him long
before Naruto decided to make his move on the women of
Konoha.

Naruto's left eye then twitched slightly when received the memories
of a clone, getting extremely aroused by his experience of fucking
three of Aphrodite's handmaidens, forcing his cock to come to life
and hardening rapidly in Kurenai's mouth much to her pleasure. It
seemed things were going pretty wild up there, with the clones barely
kept their minds to the books, busying fucking their hearts out with
the help of Aphrodite's sexy handmaidens.

And he wondered what took them so long just to remember a few
books.

While Love handmaidens were being taken care of by his clones,
Aphrodite was currently in the center of excitement, as the clones
was showing her nothing but cocks and sperms, every inch of her body
used to please a large group of clones that surrounded her from all
side, taking turn gangbanging her while the goddess of slut did



nothing but moan, scream and laugh excitedly and lustfully. She tried
to run several times, just for the fun of it but was soon caught and
punished by his clones for trying to run away.

Naruto sighed as another clone popped out of existence, sending his
experience of creamping Aphrodite's pussy, mouth and various other
part of her body. His cock twitched madly in Kurenai's mouth as he
felt himself close to cumming more than ever.

So instead of letting Kurenai continue, Naruto put her hands
underneath her armpits and lifted her up, reaching underneath her
clothes and yanked her panties away, spearing his hard cock into her
in one single thrust. The Genjutsu mistress screamed, but no one
appeared to hear it since her Genjutsu affected all five
senses.

"Naruto-sama.!" She cried as she gripped his shoulders to support
herself "Yes! Yes! Fuck me harderâ€¦ relief your stress and
frustration with my pussy."

"The trip is long Kurenai." Naruto grinned as he slapped her ass "I
will make sure to fill you up to make up for this week."

"Yes! Fill me! Knock me up!" with the amount of times Naruto had
fucked her, her pussy's pretty loosed already, but still pretty tight
for him because his cock simply too big. Naruto slammed her on his
cock with hard, but slow pace, making her cum on his pants every time
he did so. He knocked his cock into her womb, grunting as it gripped
around the square head of his dick tightly.

Which, then expanded in size as Naruto erupted into her, as the third
clone dispelled and his experience became simply too much for him to
handle.

When Naruto was done cumming, he lifted her up but slammed her back
down once again, this time his cock was plunged into her anal
hole.

Like he said, the trip was long and there was plenty time for him to
make up for his absence week.

_Line Break_

Naruto and a slightly limping Kurenai arrived at Mizukage Office
three hours later, getting welcomed by a swordsman that wore
glasses.

"Mizukage-sama have been expecting you, Naruto Uzumaki-san." He
greeted Naruto before turning to look at Kurenai "And this must be
Kurenai Yuhi..."

"Yes." She nodded her head and shook hand with the
swordsman.

"Mei-sama is expecting you." He nodded his head before opening the
door for them.

Inside, other than a tall man with an eye patch cover his left eye,
was another was a tall, slender woman in her thirties with an
hourglass figure. She had green eyes and ankle-length, auburn hair



styled into a herringbone pattern at the back, a top-knot tied with a
dark blue band, and with four bangs at the front. Two bangs were
short, with one covering her right eye, and two are long, crossing
each other on her impressive bust, just below her chin.

She wore a long-sleeved, dark blue dress that falls just below the
knees. It seems to be closed at the front with a zipper, and was kept
open on the front-right side from the waist down, showing her tone
thighs and mile long legs, possible even her ass if she wasn't
careful when moving around. It was clear that she wasn't wearing any
panties, or just a thong that pulled so high up her waist. The dress
only covered up to the upper part of her arms and the underside of
her breasts. Underneath, she wore a mesh armor that covered slightly
more of her upper body, but still let a large part of her bust
expose. Around her waist, she wore a belt with a pouch attached to
the back on the left along with high-heeled sandals and shin-guards
reaching up over her knees, dark blue polish on her fingers and toes,
and purple lipstick.

She was stunning alright? Beautiful wasn't the right word to describe
her beauty. Her tits must be a lot more than a handful, and her body
look good enough to occupy his bed every night.

As Naruto was thinking that, the woman turned around and smiled at
them.

She must be the Godaime Mizukage, Mei Terumi.

"Chojuro, can you please leave us alone?" The Godaime Mizukage said
to her guard, who bowed and nodded.

"Yes, Terumi-sama." He said before walking out of the room, though
not before giving Naruto a caution glare. It seemed his reputation as
one of the most dangerous Shinobi in the world had come here before
him, and the Shinobi of Kirigakure was very wary of him. Mei Terumi,
on the other hand was still smiling at him and showed no
wariness.

"It's a pleasure to meet you," She stepped forward and shook hand
with him "I'm Mei Terumi, Godaime Mizukage of Kirigakure."

"I'm Naruto Uzumaki and this woman is Kurenai Yuhi." He said and Mei
smiled to Kurenai "We're here to escort you to our village for the
Chunin Exam, Mizukage-sama."

"Sending two of the best Shinobi and Kunoichi of their village to
escort me, how generous of Tsunade-sama." Mei smiled as she looked at
him "I have heard of your stories Naruto Uzumaki, truly you're an
exceptional Shinobi."

"Thank you for your compliment." Naruto nodded his head.

"As you can see, just a couple of weeks ago our village was in the
middle of the Civil War." Mei said as she walked to the window and
stared out at her village "You two must be familiar with the term
Bloody Mist, am I correct?" Kurenai nodded her head and Naruto
remained silent "Many powerful Shinobi left our village under his
reign, even Kiri no Shinobigatana Shichinin ShÅ« (Seven Ninja
swordsmen of the Mist) left us." She turned her head to look at
Naruto "Isn't taking down Zabuza Momochi is you two's first ever



mission?"

"Not by chance, Mizukage-sama." Naruto said. He was killed by Kushina
and his minion, Haku died trying to protect him "He's in a better
place now." But those two were two of a few people Naruto respected
in his life.

"I see." Mei nodded her head "But still, Kirigakure is still trying
to pick up the pieces by itself, if anything, I hope you improve
diplomatic relations with the other villages as soon as possible."
She then closed her eyes for a moment before saying "Four of our new
best Gennin Teams will arrive at your village tomorrow along with
their teachers, I hope that Konoha isn't too wary of us."

"Pleas no worry Mizukage-sama. We're all allies here" Kurenai shook
her head "Konoha will always welcome your ninjas with open arms."

"I believe it's time for you to go, Mizukage-sama" Naruto told
her.

"It's getting dark, why don't we wait till tomorrow morning?" Mei
asked, looking at the darkening sky.

"I will teleport us back to Konoha by Hirashin." Naruto said "You'll
be there in a matter of seconds."

"I believe said technique was what made your father so famous, the
Yellow Flash of Konoha." Naruto nodded his head at that "Very well,
let's me gather my things. Chojuro and Ao, the swordsman you who
greeted you outside will come with me, is it alright?"

"They're your guards." Naruto nodded his head

And so, Naruto took Mei and her guards back to the village, straight
into the Hokage office. After receiving his reward and leaving with
Kurenai, Naruto took her back to his apartment and proceeded to dump
his sperm into her body every time a clone popped out of existence.
Anko was on a mission, so he couldn't call her here to fuck her but
Kurenai was better than nothing.

_**That night**_

"Getting gangbanged all morning and you're still horny?" Naruto asked
as he laid on Aphrodite's bed as naked as he ever been in her
bedchamber, Aphrodite sitting on his hip and riding his cock, a
sultry smile on her face as she then buried all fifteen inches of his
massive cock into her cunt before sliding her ass on his pelvis back
and forth.

"I'll always feel horny, especially around you, my lord." Aphrodite
smiled as she licked her lips sexually "Even your very existence turn
me on, your godly body is more than enough to make me drool with and
the sight your cock make my pussy shake with excitement. To be
touched by you, felt by you and fucked by youâ€¦ there is nothing I
wouldn't do to have you to love me." She moaned as Naruto's cock
swelled within her, but he still managed to hold himself from
cumming.

"Do not try to flatter me Aphrodite." There was a smirk on his face
while he said that "I found you particularly useless in anything



other than a good bitch to order around and a nice cumdumpster for me
to dump my load in." Her handmaidens giggled at his words. Of all the
time men Aphrodite brought to this room no one had ever looked down
on their mistress like that, as they always got carried away by her
body and acted so putty in her hand.

"Such cold wordsâ€¦" Aphrodite giggled, as she didn't feel offence in
the slightest "But I like that, they reminded me of why you attracted
me in the first place." Aphrodite then raised her hip until only the
head remained inside and impaled herself down once again, this time
harder than usual "How many children do you want my lord? Ten?
Twenty? Surely you can find me useful in breeding as well."

"Depend on how useful you are in this matter."

"Here is something that you can't read in books my lord, goddesses
only need three months to carry a child, me, on the other hand is the
goddess of recreation as well, so I only need three weeks." Aphrodite
said as she rode him "Our children will be demigods, stronger than
normal mortals, more beautiful and handsome than any others."

"I seeâ€¦ that's some amazing ability you have there, Aphrodite." He
then slapped her tits "Is that why you had so many brats with the
other gods? Especially your ex-boyfriend?"

"Kind of." Aphrodite giggled as Naruto continued to slap her tits,
making the sway side to side on her chest "Also, isn't strong
children the reason you've been fucking strong female ninjas of your
village? You want to rebuild the Uzumaki, don't you?"

"Not just Uzumaki, but Namikaze as well." Naruto nodded his head "I
intend to bring the glory of both clans back with my children. Like
it or not, Konoha cannot stop me from doing so. There is a rule about
Clan Restoration Arc when the last male survivor of a clan must
commit when they hit twenty five year old, to have more than one
wives in order to restore their clan back to its former state. Like
it or not I will have a lot of lovers, so why not start now when I'm
a youthful man? The sooner the better."

"I seeâ€¦ I alone can give you a small army, don't forget that we've
all the times in the world now." She reminded him of the fact that he
was now an immortal and had stopped aging "But how about thisâ€¦ you
can have my handmaidens as well." She spread her hands out "Some of
them are the best female warriors of their era, but too beautiful to
be left dead on the battlefields, some others like Lora and Zora, are
my daughters and their children will be called legacyâ€¦ strong like
any demigods. They might have to carry your children normally, nine
months and ten days, but I'm sure they're more than happy to carry
them for you, right girls?" She asked loudly and her handmaidens
giggled in agreement, getting excited at the idea.

"Did you know that you just make my work a lot harder than before?"
Naruto asked, glaring at Aphrodite. Aphrodite took new handmaidens
back to her palace almost every week, so their number never stopped
growing. Around the time Naruto started making her bedchambers his,
there was already more than fifty five of them. That was some great
numbers of beautiful women "But very well." His eyes soften and his
lips spread into a smile, a satisfied one "I shall accept your
giftâ€¦"



Immediately after saying thatâ€¦

**Ding Dong!**

Naruto heard the sound of doorbell being ringing, and rather
impatient too because after the first bell, the second follow and
then the third. Aphrodite turned her head around and looked at the
door, growling in annoyance.

"I will answer it for you mistress." One of the handmaiden stepped up
and was about to leave when suddenly Naruto called out to her.

"No, Aphrodite you answer it." He told the one that was desperately
trying to make him cum in her "The old faction way."

"Yes" The love goddess nodded her head "Seriously who could have come
at this timing?" She asked and forcefully removed herself from
Naruto. Aphrodite then clicked her finger and made a sleeveless
nightgown appear on her body. As she made her way to the door Naruto
looked at the handmaiden who volunteer herself just a few moment ago
and beckoned her to come over.

"What is your name?" He asked as he reached his hand out to grope her
tits.

"Cytherea, my lord." She bowed her head submissively.

"Cytherea, you can start pleasuring me." He said and spread his legs
to give her more room.

"Thank you my lord." She smiled and kissed his cock before taking it
into her mouth.

Aphrodite growled as she opened the magical lock of her palace and
pulled the door open, ready to kill the one who dared to disturb her
time with her master. However, Aphrodite gasped and took a step back
in shock when she saw a red face Artemis standing in front of her
palace with her hunting knife in one hand and her godly weapon, the
Silver Bow on the other, her eyes glowing dangerously.

"Artemis?" Aphrodite said, picking herself together "What are
youâ€¦"

"Where is he?" Artemis asked forcefully with a deep, almost wild tone
"Where is that fucking bastard?"

"Who?!"

"Naruto Uzumaki!" Artemis roared "Where is he! I'm going to kill him!
I know he is here, don't try to hide him." Aphrodite was a

"Wahâ€¦" Aphrodite cried as she was knocked down to backside when she
tried to stop Artemis from entering her palace with the intent to
kill her beloved. Artemis looked around and made her way through the
living room, heading to Aphrodite's bedchamber, with heavy footstep
and a low, wolf-like growl.

"Hey, you cannot enter my palace like this, it's against the ancient
rule." Aphrodite cried as she tried to grab Artemis "And you can't
kill my man." While Naruto was strong, Artemis was way stronger and



could easily kill him if she got serious and tried for real.

"Shut up whore." Artemis said and tried to shake the love goddess off
"I'm going to fuckâ€¦" But she stopped when she saw some of
Aphrodite's handmaidens and their state of clothing "What theâ€¦
Aphrodite what did you make these girls wear?!" she roared in
frustration. While these girls were the one that sworn their loyalty
to Aphrodite, they're still girls and she cared deeply for them.
Seeing them in the state that was no less than their mistress enraged
her greatly.

"None of your business." Aphrodite huffed "They're my servants, my
handmaidensâ€¦ not yours."

"But they are still girls, do you have any respect for a fellow
woman?" Artemis then turned around and continued to head to the
bedchamber "Forget it, it's no use talking to you."

"Hey wait!" But it was too late, Artemis had already kicked the door
of Aphrodite's bedchamber open with such force that a thunderboom
could be heard, leaving a large crack on the ten centimeters of solid
door. The handmaidens that were currently in the room was shocked by
this and backed away immediately.

"UZUMAâ€¦ ki?! W-whatâ€¦ what are you doing?!" She thought her first
move would be launching herself at him and slit his throat, or but
multi arrows on his body, not stuttering like a high school
girl.

"Oh hey Artemis, you came sooner than I expected."

Standing on the bed in the middle of the room, completely naked was
her target, a girl in his hands facing away from him, her legs
somehow managed to bend back and wrapped around his waist, showing
incredible reflex of her back. The man's muscular body ripped with
strength as he pounded what could be the biggest and longest cock
Artemis had ever seen in her life into the girl, given that she had
spent nearly three thousand years ripping those things off men's
bodies or put an arrow through them as punishment. There were also a
massive ball sack hanging between his knees, swaying back and fore as
Naruto fucked his cock into the girl.

"Yoâ€¦ you're raping her!" Artemis cried out in horror "Stop it
now!"

"Rape? Excuse me, but am I raping you Cytherea?" Naruto asked the
girl in his hand, as her tongue lolled out of her mouth and cum
around him for the fifth times.

"N-no my lordâ€¦ you'reâ€¦ you're fucking me." Cytherea moaned as she
unconsciously replied to his words "harder, please fuck me harder!"
and Naruto did just that, giving her three long thrust before saying
to Artemis.

"See Artemis? She is begging for more, I'm not raping her." Naruto
said and continued his thrusting "Like I said I'd never force myself
on the girls that are unwilling to have sex with me."

Artemis dropped her hunting knife, and didn't know how to say to him,
or an effective retort to his words. She was lost for words, not just



because of what he said, but also because of his muscular body, his
cock, his ballsâ€¦ they were making her virgin body feel hot all
over. As much as she tried to deny it, the past day she couldn't stop
herself from thinking about this man, the men in three whole
centuries that managed to get behind her and touched her, forcing her
to make sounds she shouldn't making.

Aphrodite walked into the room and looked at her master, who was
still having way too much fun with the girl in his hand in front of
the man hating goddess then turned her head to look at Artemis as she
remembered what Naruto said to her about Artemis. A sly smirk
appeared on her face as she realized what he was intending to
do.

'_Let's help him_' Aphrodite thought as she approached Artemis, if
she made her move right then maybe she would be able to witness one
of the greatest events that ever happened since the universe was
created.

"Ufufu, Artemis, feeling hot all over, aren't you?" Aphrodite
whispered slyly, starting using her Charmspeak as well. Usually it
wouldn't affect a powerful goddess like Artemis, but from what she
could see, her mind wasn't stable, so at full power Charmspeak might
work for the first time "Look at that girl's face, that is what you
have been denying for centuries."

Artemis blushed madly at Aphrodite's words, her eyes didn't leave the
sight before her for a second. The girl he was fucking, she was
having the weirdest face she had ever seen in her life. Her tongue
lolled out, her eyes rolled into the back of her head, and she was
drooling like her wolfs when they were hungry and she decided to feed
them with raw meat. Her moans and cries showed that she was in pure
bliss, being fucked by a man from behind as he held on her hip and
slammed her rapidly against his body.

She knew what they were doing alright.

"You like that?" Aphrodite asked as Artemis dropped to her knees, her
breathing became uncontrollable "Three thousand years of resistance
must be very hard for you Artemis. Don't you feel stress sometime?
Don't you want Naruto to touch you like that again? Don't you want
him to give you the very same treatment."

"Shu-shut upâ€¦ I don't want it." Artemis gritted her teeth, trying
to resist the effect of Aphrodite's Charmspeak.

"Tell yourself that forever Artemis, you'll never know how it feel
like be touched and loved by a man."

Naruto then suddenly grunted loudly and pulled Cytherea to him, and
Artemis' eyes nearly popped out of her head when she saw her belly
swell up like a balloon. They stayed like that for several minutes
before Naruto slowly withdrew his cock from a sperm stuffed
handmaiden, whose belly looked like she was nine-months pregnant.
Artemis' eyes widened even more when his cock just seemed to go on
forever and when the whole thing was pretty much visible, looking
like a melting vanilla ice-cream with the thick white goo coating it,
Artemis turned around and tried to run away.

However, for the first time Aphrodite was faster, as she jumped on



Artemis' back and tackled her down to the ground, using her superior
strength of the daughter of Ouranos to keep Artemis. One of her hand,
however went to knead Artemis' large breast while the other went down
to caress Artemis' pussy through her legging.

Aphrodite smirked at what she felt.

"No chest binding? Not even a bra, Are you expecting this?" Aphrodite
said as she teased the goddess of the hunt harder "Holy Zeus your
body is sensitive." She said in amazement.

"Stop..hyann~â€¦ release me." Artemis tried not to moan, but found
herself moan even louder than before.

"Give up Artemis, you know you want it." Aphrodite said as she kept
Artemis immobilize "I locked my place, you won't be able to leave,
even with teleport."

"Stopâ€¦ AH~" Artemis moaned loudly as Aphrodite made her legging
disappear "Not even pantiesâ€¦ now who is the real slut around here?"
Aphrodite asked excitedly as she rubbed Artemis' pussy with the tip
of her finger. The goddess of the Hunt tried to resist, but in term
of strength Aphrodite was far stronger and went she thrust her middle
finger into her cunt, Artemis' body went limp.

And she come, squirting madly without stopping for a whole ten
seconds, spraying her juice into a thin mist. Even after coming down
from her high, Artemis kept on cumming, her body twitching gently
against Aphrodite's chest.

"You like that?" Aphrodite asked while gently fingering her wet fold
"That's what we call releaseâ€¦ or cum."

"So good~â€¦. so good~â€¦" Artemis moaned as she threw her head back,
her eyes snapped wide in shock and surprise.

"You want to know something even better?" Aphrodite asked as she sat
up, pushing Artemis up with her as well "That is something way way
bigger than my finger." Artemis' eyes went wide as she was forced to
look at Naruto's rigid cock, the thing that not a moment ago she
tried not to look at, yet now she found herself unable to look away,
drooling slightly at the thought of having it in her pussy.

"Go for it." Aphrodite whispered into Artemis' ear, sealing her fate
"Don't be shyâ€¦" Aphrodite tore the top of her silver tunic apart,
freeing the second biggest tits of the Greek Pantheon. "Go greet
master."

And that was the last straw for Artemis to stand up on her feet and
slowly make her way to Naruto, climbing on Aphrodite's bed and stood
before him, her face blushing madly at the taller man.

"P-pleaseâ€¦" Artemis said with a low tone, looking at Naruto whose
lips curved up slightly "â€¦ make me aâ€¦ woman."

"As your service, milady." Naruto said cockily and stepped forward,
grabbed her shoulder and pushed his lips against hers, trying his
best to do it gently so Artemis wouldn't come out of her lust state
and return to her oldself. His hands trailed down her arms as he
kissed her, making Artemis moan softly into his mouth and parted her



lips slightly, allowing Naruto to put his tongue into her
mouth.

Artemis was shocked by such an act. Mind you this wasn't her first
kiss, but during that time it was only lips touch. Naruto was licking
her tongue and exposing every corner of her mouth with his tongue and
soon Artemis found herself return the favor. She didn't know what she
should do, but she decided to copy him, hesitating at first but
becoming more confident as they continued to make out.

Aphrodite climbed on her bed next to them and beckoned her
handmaidens to come over. This was simply gold, pure gold for each of
them.

As Naruto slowly pulled back, a thing string of saliva connected
their lips together, Artemis found herself breathless and started
gasping for air. It was better than she thought.

"You have no idea what to do next, don't you?" Naruto asked and
Artemis shook her head "Don't worry, you have a very good teacher
right here." He looked at Aphrodite, who then giggled and grabbed
Artemis' hand.

"We're sister from now on Artemis." She said excitedly "Get on your
knees, I will guide you." And so, Artemis found herself face to face
with Naruto's cock, seeing it up close like this made her gulp
nervously. It was just too big, maybe as big as her arm and she could
barely believe Aphrodite's handmaiden could take this into
her.

"Whatâ€¦ what should I do?" Artemis asked, looking at the Goddess of
Love.

"Hold it with both of your hands." Aphrodite said, making a gesture
with her own hands as if she was stroking his cock "Do it like this,
gently if you want but you want to get it rough, then fast and
hard."

Artemis nodded her head and did what she was told, wrapping her
fingers around his cock, which could barely encircle it and slowly
stroking him, swiveling them around the girth as she moved it up and
down then up then down again. Artemis took her hands back n
nervousness when it twitched, but soon continued to jack him off with
her surprisingly soft hands.

"Alright, sniff it." Even Naruto had to turn his head to look at
Aphrodite as if she was crazy "sniff and remember his scent."

"Be serious Aphrodite." Artemis said that, but she drew closer and
sniffed the tip of his cock, inhaling the masculine scent and getting
a little bit light headed.

"Smell good, isn't he?" Aphrodite giggled before saying "Alright,
kiss the tip of his cock, he likes it when we do that." Artemis drew
closer and kissed his cock, staying like that for several seconds
before pulling back "Time for you to lick. You're a wolf aren't you?
Kind of close to a dog so lick it like a bitch you're." Artemis stuck
out her tongue and licked the head first, finding it surprisingly
tasty."Oh, be creative and make sure to coat his entire dick in your
spit."



Slowly, Artemis started licking Naruto's cock around the big head,
going down further after making sure that it was coated in her
saliva. She licked her lips down from the tip down to the space
before going up, repeating the process till only her saliva coated
the shaft.

"Treat his balls as well." Naruto decided to step in and lifted his
cock up, showing Artemis his giant size ball sack. The goddess drew
closer and licked his balls. Naruto couldn't help but groan a little
at this, Artemis was inexperienced, but it made her efforts in
serving him surprisingly enjoyable.

"Alright, that should be okay." Aphrodite said as Naruto dropped his
cock, so Artemis could hold onto it with both hands again "Time for
you to suck, start with the head, remember to move your tongue as
well."

Artemis opened her mouth as much as possible and slid the head of his
cock pass her lips, swirling her tongue around the head before taking
more and more of his cock into her mouth as possible. She closed her
eyes and tried to breath normally, drooling crazily as she took
another inch of his cock into her mouth.

"Oh my, she is enthusiastic, isn't she? I believe I don't need to
guide her in this." Aphrodite asked her handmaidens and they all
giggled at that "Come here girls, treat your mistress as well." Two
of them immediately took her breasts into their hands and sucked on
her nipples, while another got to the between of her legs and started
eating her pussy.

When the tip of his cock hit her throat, Artemis decided to pull back
until only the head of his cock was in her mouth before she pushed
her head forward again, this time taking more and more of his cock
down her throat. She gagged gently as the head finally went down her
throat, but kept on going until she choked and had to pull
back.

"Don't force yourself Artemis." Naruto said as he placed a hand on
her head "You're a first timer, take it slow." Artemis stared up at
him for a moment before returning to suck him.

For nearly thirty minutes, all she did was sucking his cock and no
matter how much she tried, she couldn't get pass the eight inches
limit, something Aphrodite took pleasure in taunting her at the side.
In her own opinion, cock sucking was pretty simple and soon Artemis
found herself enjoy the feeling of his cock in her mouth.

"Don't feel so proud of yourself just yet Artemis." Artemis opened
her eyes to glare at Aphrodite, while having seven inches of his cock
stuffed in her mouth "You still have much to learn."

"Would you just shut up for a second Aphrodite?" Artemis pulled back
and asked in annoyance "As if you can do better in the first
try."

"Actually, I was able to take it all down my throat on my first try."
Aphrodite then shoved Artemis away and kneeled underneath Naruto "How
about I show it to you?"



"Hey, that's mine!" Artemis cried but Naruto held a hand out to stop
her.

"Show her how to do it Aphrodite." Naruto said and pushed his cock
against the goddess of love's lips.

"Watch and learn, child." Aphrodite said tauntingly before opening
her mouth wide and took all of his cock into her mouth and down her
throat much to Artemis's shock. Aphrodite pulled her head back,
sucking like a vacuum all the way before rapidly slamming her head
down. She kept it like that for a minute, bringing him very close to
cumming.

"Slut." Artemis growled.

Aphrodite then pulled back and walked away on her knees "Aren't you
one now?"

"Don't worry, you'll be able to do it soon." Naruto encouraged
Artemis as she stroked his cock with both hands, looking up at him
with beautiful silver eyes "God, your eyes are beautiful."

"T-thank you." Artemis blushed at that.

"Hey, my eyes can't be better." Aphrodite jumped in with the same
silver eyes, but Artemis grabbed her head and roughly shoved her
away.

"Ahâ€¦" Artemis yelped in surprise when a large rope of pre-cum shot
out from Naruto's cock, landing on her face "Whatâ€¦?" Artemis
touched the cum and looked at the white goo on her fingers.

"It's pre-cum, he's close to cumming." Aphrodite said before pushing
her chest out "Surprisingly, it's all my work."

"Grrâ€¦" Artemis growled in annoyance and looked at Naruto's cock for
a second before opening her mouth.

"Hey wait!" Naruto said loudly when Artemis suddenly wrapped her arms
around his legs and pulled him to her, making his cock spear into her
throat, going pass her limit and went taking all fifteen inches into
her much to Aphrodite's shock. Artemis stayed like that for several
second, keeping her face against his pelvis as she closed her eyes
tight, completely unaware that Naruto's cock was horsing his cum down
her gullet.

After twenty seconds, Artemis found herself unable to take it anymore
and had to pull back, coughing violently. Naruto's cock sprayed its
cum, shooting blast after blast of sperm onto Artemis' body and
changed the color of her hair.

"Are you trying to kill yourself?" Naruto asked as he pulled a
handmaiden to his cock so he could dump his load somewhere, glaring
at Artemis as she wiped her mouth with the back of her
hand.

"Canâ€¦notâ€¦ help it." Artemis said breathlessly as she then looked
up and glared at Aphrodite with a smirk "Surprise? Didn't expect that
from me, did you?"



"I must admitâ€¦" Aphrodite nodded her head slowly before giving her
a thumb up "I was convinced."

"What now?" Artemis asked as Naruto removed the handmaiden's head
from his crotch and approached now.

"Now?" Aphrodite made a dark laughter "He fucks you."

Naruto grabbed her shoulders once again and pushed her down to the
bed, grabbing her silver tunic he tore it and threw it away, finally
Artemis was completely naked. Artemis knew what was about to cum and
couldn't help but feel nervous and excited at the same time. She was
about to give up what she kept for three thousand year, breaking her
vow and properly getting herself a lot of trouble afterward, but she
didn't careâ€¦ there was no turning back for Artemis.

Naruto drank in the sight of Artemis' naked body, feeling extremely
aroused by it. Unlike Aphrodite she was a fighter, with three
thousand years of traveling around the world, hunting the most
dangerous monsters and enemies. Her body was tone, shapely and
surprisingly feminine. There was no useless muscles, or anything that
made her look like some female body builderâ€¦ just enough to make
her look like Aphrodite, but a lot healthier than the goddess of
love.

A virgin goddessâ€¦

He was about to take the virgin of a goddess.

"Oh, Naruto." Aphrodite spoke up "Let me warn you first. Mortal
cannot take a goddess' virginity, her hymen is ten times stronger and
harder than mortal women. You will have to try a lot harder than
usual if you want to take her virginity."

"Watch me." To ensure his victory, Naruto wrapped his body in golden
energy, calling for the chakra of what was sealed within
him.

Artemis gasped at his state, having seen it for the first time. For
an unknown reason, the man above her suddenly became a lot more
powerfulâ€¦ ten, or maybe twenty times more powerful and radiating so
much energy that she thought she was in the middle of a nuclear
explosion.

Maybe in this state, he would be able to claim her virginity and make
her his for real.

"You ready?" Naruto asked as he took a hold of Artemis' thigh,
spreading her legs apart and put his cock against her pussy's
entrance.

"Y-yes, please be gentle." Artemis nodded her head and braced
herself.

Naruto leaned in and took a hold of her hip, beginning to slowly
thrust his cock into her pussy, stuffing an inch in at a time. This
was the first time Naruto had been gentle with any woman, as he
usually took their virginity rather roughly so the pain would go away
as soon as possible for the fucking to come.



She was extremely tight, a little tighter than Aphrodite, as expected
from a virgin goddess.

Then, just like Aphrodite said Naruto met Artemis' godly hymen. It
was giving him the feeling of touching against a hard, unbreakable
wall.

"Here I come." With a combination of both speed and strength, Naruto
launched himself forward and broke through her hymen with the
strength that put into a punch, could destroy the entire mountain.
Artemis cried out in pan as tears flowed down from her eyes. Golden
blood dripped down to the bed from the inside of her pussy.

"IT'S HURT!" Artemis screamed "PULL IT OUT! PULL IT OUT! IT'S HURT SO
MUCH!" Naruto grabbed her arms and kept her from punching him. Her
punches hurt a lot and if he wasn't careful he would be launched
across the room with them. Her legs were kicking around wildly, but
with Naruto's position he was sure that he wouldn't be kicked by
her.

Until her ankle slammed rapidly into his back, forcing Naruto to
slide his cock farther and farther into her pussy. Naruto was afraid
that she might broke his backbone several times.

"She was punched, kicked, cut, stabbed and burnedâ€¦ yet she screamed
like a banshee."

Naruto heard Aphrodite said.

Soon, the pain disappeared and Artemis' body finally went limp,
breathing heavily with nearly a half of Naruto's cock inside of her.
Naruto climbed up to her body and looked at her from above, staring
into her beautiful silver eyes before lowering down to kiss her
softly on her lips.

"Better?" He asked, with concern. His body turned back to
normal.

"You'll move now?" Artemis asked nervously and Naruto nodded his
head.

He pushed in until his cock hit the back of her pussy, making Artemis
moan out loudly at the feeling of his huge cock in her carven. The
goddess moaned, as Naruto then pull back before moving in again, as
gently and as slow as he could. Naruto couldn't bring himself to
ravish her like what he did to other lovers of him, she used to be a
girl with a deep hatred for men, the one who stood up for the females
in an overreacted way, the one who vowed to keep her virginity
forever and in three thousand years she enjoyed the life of hunting
men down. It made Naruto feel somewhat special to be the one who took
her virginity and maybe the only one that she would come to love
afterward.

"Aaaahhhâ€¦..oh yes", her moans becoming louder while Naruto had his
eyes stayed on her, the two kept staring at each other all the
while.

"How romanticâ€¦" Aphrodite whispered as she wiped her eyes with a
handkerchief. Artemis finally settled down, her master was the one
who was giving it to her, with her helpâ€¦ Aphrodite had never felt



so much pride in her life as the Goddess of Love.

"Ohâ€¦Oh myâ€¦.this is amazing." Artemis said in her panting voice, a
second later Naruto's eyes were clenched shut in pleasure as he rest
his head against her chest, trying to keep himself from cumming. He
continued to move in & out of her as a steady pace started to develop
between them.

"Godâ€¦ this is soâ€¦ goodâ€¦" Naruto moaned, picking pace up just a
little, supporting his weight with one hand while his other one began
to rub and pinch her nipples.

"You like this?" Naruto asked as he hit the back of her wall
again.

"Yesâ€¦ please, harder Naruto." She moaned, feeling herself want more
of the feeling call pleasure "I love youâ€¦ I love youâ€¦" She said
as he kept on going for several minutes, lewd sounds being produced
as their skins slapped against each other mixing with the slimy
sounds of her fluids. Artemis wrapped her arms around him and hugged
Naruto against her body, moaning into his ear as she kissed his
shoulder.

This must be itâ€¦ Naruto finally realized it, this was what he had
been looking for all this time. This was the place he belonged to,
the place to calm his heart downâ€¦ not to mention Aphrodite, the
goddess that could bring new thrill and excitement into the hellhole
Naruto call his life.

One with passion and one with gentleness.

"Artemisâ€¦ I love you." Naruto said as he thrust his hip
faster.

"Oh dear Chaos!" Aphrodite squealed excitedly before turning to her
girls "Quick! Grab me a camera, a recorder, anything!"

"Am I the first woman you said those words to?" Artemis asked
lovingly, putting her hand onto Naruto's cheeks as he stopped for a
moment.

"Yeahâ€¦" Naruto nodded his head "Sorry for how I actedâ€¦ you know,
I wasâ€¦"

"Don'tâ€¦ I would love to get to know you more later Naruto." Artemis
shook her head "For now, weâ€¦"

"Aw~, you two are just so cute." Aphrodite suddenly appeared next to
her, lying on her front with her chin resting on her hands "I love
Naruto as much as you, but I also love putting love birds
together."

"Would you justâ€¦ disappear for a second Aphrodite." Artemis glared
at the other goddess.

"Ah ah ah" Aphrodite swayed her finger around with a smirk "Get used
to it, we're going to spend a lot of time together from now on
Artemis." She reached her hand out and put it on Artemis' cheek "A
lot of time together." Artemis shuddered in fear at the eyes
Aphrodite was making, promising a not so bright future for her with



the goddess of love. She then turned to Naruto and kissed him, hard
and passionate, unlike the kisses Artemis shared with Naruto "Now
fuck her."

She grinned and Naruto did just that.

For several minutes Naruto fucked her with fast and strong thrust,
finally picking up the pace to increase the pleasure. Artemis
surprisingly took it rather well, and soon her legs wrapped around
his waist, as if she didn't want him to pull out. Artemis' legs
strength was ridiculous, but Naruto managed to bring them both to
orgasm soon after that.

"I CUMMMIIIINNNGGGG" Artemis' eyes rolled back into her head as she
felt his hot and thick sperm filled her completely from the inside
before forcing her womb to expand on itself.

Naruto groaned loudly as her cunt crushed his cock, milking his dick
from all it worth. He came and came, filling her up and Artemis'
belly soon expanded by the gallons of sperm he kept pumping into her
through his dick. Looking down after Naruto had pulled out and shot a
few ropes onto her body, she found her belly nowhere near as big as
Cytherea after Naruto was done with her, showing that he didn't come
as much, feeling a little disappointed by it.

"That was good." Naruto said as he shot a thick rope onto her face,
smiling as she pout with her left cheek puff out.

"Aw~, I didn't know that you can make this kind of face too."
Aphrodite grinned, putting her hand on Artemis' chin and licked the
sperm from Artemis' cheek, making her back away in surprise "Don't be
so shyâ€¦" the goddess of love giggled.

"Are we done Naruto?" Artemis shook her head before asking the man
who was now her lover.

"Not by a long shot honey." Naruto decided to let Aphrodite answered
it for him, as she turned around and showed her ass to Artemis,
patting her bubble ass cheek gently with her hand "He still have to
fuck your asshole and go through many rounds with both holes
afterwardâ€¦ but anal is way more painful than virginity taking, are
you sure you want to have it?" Artemis' face lost its color
immediately.

"I don't careâ€¦" Artemis pushed herself to Naruto, making up her
mind "I willâ€¦"

"Ah ah ah, stop right there girl." Aphrodite immediately stepped in
between her and Naruto, her prize before saying "You join this little
group of his lovers then you will have to learn to share, and I want
a few turns for tonight as well."

"Share? With you? And them?" Artemis asked, glaring at Artemis and
the group of women on the floor behind her "Excuse me but we both
know who is the right one for him. You, on the other hand, have quite
a reputation, don't you think?"

"First Artemis, he doesn't care." Naruto nodded his head slowly in
agreement "Second, he likes women that can satisfy him and a little
slutty, look at that dick!" Aphrodite said loudly, surprised Artemis



and pointed her hand to the still hard cock "It's still hard, meaning
he's not satisfy. Third, he likes women that obey his
wordsâ€¦"

"Aphrodite, in truth I also like one that can fight back as well."
Artemis made a proud smile at that.

"Uhâ€¦ I mean he like women that is submissive to him, who won't
question his words, actions and intentions and will kiss his dick
whenever he has it out of his pant." Now it was Naruto's turn to be
glared at "Men have different tastes so get used to it
bitch."

"What's your point?"

"My point isâ€¦ will you share him with other women as well Artemis?"
Aphrodite asked, crossing her arms underneath her naked chest "I
learnt how to share my man the moment I decide to give him my
handmaidens to keep himself busy while I'm away, doing my job as a
goddess. What about you? Will you?"

"Iâ€¦ Iâ€¦"

"Yes, stutterâ€¦" Aphrodite threw her hands into the air and stood
up, walking to Naruto and wrapping her hands around his neck "While
you're still thinking about that, how about I show you a few things
about him?" she turned her head around to look at Artemis, winking
"Watch and learn kid, don't try this at home, or anywhere. The thing
you're about to see is not real, usually in stories you can find on
the internet, written by many pervert authors like YagamiNguyenâ€¦ is
that that douche's real name anyway?" after that, she jumped on
Naruto and got slammed down the bed.

For the next few hours, Artemis was able to witness what could be the
craziest thing she had ever seen in her life, as she sat next to
Naruto and Aphrodite, mouth gasping like a fish, her eyes widened
wide in shock and she kept muttering praying words like 'By Chaos' or
'Dear father' as she watched Naruto fucked the hell out of
Aphrodite.

Their sex making was really intense, and Aphrodite took all of his
cock into any holes on her body without so much of a trouble much to
her amazement. The love goddess moaned and screamed as Naruto pounded
her pussy mercilessly from above, sucking on her tits while his hand
roughly kneading them. He then proceeded to ride Aphrodite from
behind, fucking her ass while pulling on her hair to keep her upper
body on the bed, her breasts rapidly slapped against her face. Even
the male wolves belonged to the Hunt in their mating season weren't
this rough to their partner.

When Naruto finished with Aphrodite's backdoor, he grabbed her head
and started fucking her face, as if he was fucking a pussy before
dumping his four loads down her overflowing belly. Naruto then pushed
her down and sat on her stuffed stomach, putting his cock between the
valley of her breasts and pressed her huge orbs together, sliding his
cock between them while moaning out loudly in pleasure.

This made Artemis look down at one of her feminine charms. Her
breasts were too big in her opinion, as they're only slightly smaller
than Aphrodite's and always got in the way while she was hunting. So



she always wore chest binds or shrunk down to her ten years old form.
But after seeing Naruto fucked Aphrodite's tits, she thought maybe
she could give him the same treatment.

Naruto then picked Aphrodite up again and fucked her while standing,
hooking his hands underneath her knees and thrust his hip upward.
Aphrodite by now was a mess, but she was still pretty much grinning
and moaning in pleasure as her manâ€¦ their man fucked her
violently.

"YES!" Aphrodite cried as Naruto dropped her on his cock, releasing
his grip on her knees as he cum into her yet again. Aphrodite was
hanged on him for several seconds before she slid out and fell down
to the bed. Naruto grabbed his swaying, cumming dick and showered her
with his cream, making sure to cover her tits and her face in the
white lava-like liquid.

"Thatâ€¦ is how you get fucked by him." Aphrodite said breathlessly
while looking at a shocked Artemis from upside down. In no time, with
the power over lust, Aphrodite's strength was returned to her as she
clicked her fingers and made the cum on her body disappear "And
before you start it, no, you're no capable of doing something like
this."

That, Artemis had to agree.

"I think I'm going to get some sleep now." Naruto said as he laid his
back down the middle of the bed with his cock slowly limping away,
finally satisfied after a day of nothing but sex. Aphrodite
immediately shot into his right arm and laid down, linking her leg
with him and hugged Naruto as tight as she could.

"What are you waiting for?" The love goddess asked as she looked at
Artemis.

"C'mon, come here." Naruto told to the goddess of the hunt, no longer
one of the three virgin goddesses to come over.

Artemis nodded her head before climbing into his arm, resting her
head against his strong arm and stared at Aphrodite from the other
side.

""Good night Naruto/Master.""

"Good night girls." Naruto kissed each of them on the top of their
heads before closing his eyes.

One with passion and the other with gentleness.

* * *

><p><em><strong>End of Chapter 3<strong>_

* * *

><p><em><strong>Yagami's note: DANG! Another 10k+ chapters for you. I
have two days off so I worked my ass off to deliver this chapter to
you guys, hope you'll enjoy it.<strong>_

_**I decided to change the plot of this chapter, Naruto will claim



Mei Terumi in the next chapter and mostly, mostly this entire chapter
is for Artemis. I tried to make Naruto's sex scene with her as
enjoyable as possible, something that I barely do for my smut fic so
I hope you like it, and the personality I decided to give her in this
little story of mine. (ÃŠ nhÃ³c, tháº¥y háº¿t na nÃ¡ giá»‘ng nhau
rá»“i chá»› :))~ sorry, was talking to a reader of mine who came from
my country)**_

_**Also, about the last chapter, some are confused by the power level
between Naruto and the gods and said that I underestimated the gods
too much, so I will clear this out for you here of why Naruto is
fighting on the same ground with a powerful goddess like
Artemis.**_

_**First she is underestimate him and his speed. **_

_**Second, no one, especially a virgin goddess would expect a man to
be braved enough to touch her that way **_

_**Artemis wasn't loosing, it's just that Naruto is keeping up with
her knife fighting. **_

_**While an expert in fighting with three thousand years of
experience, she is not the best in fighting melee, she is the best in
archery. **_

_**She wasn't using her bow, her godly weapon to attack him yet.
**_

_**She was not in her godly form, something that would far surpass
any mortal beings and kill them if they accidentally look at.
**_

_**She wasn't using her shape-shifting, or any other kind of her
powers to fight him seriously.**_

_**She could turn him into a jackalope, if it wasn't for
Aphrodite.**_

_**Aka = She would fuck Naruto in a matter of second if she fought
seriously.**_

_**But I don't think power level is that important to this
story.**_

_**About his mother and his unborn sister, I made a mistake in the
latest chapter, they're dead. Naruto's sister isn't born yet, I
clearly stated that the night Kyuubi attack was the night she learnt
that she was pregnant, not the night she gave birth to his
sister.**_

_**More goddesses as well as women will join his harem later, and
Shinto Goddesses will appear soon.**_

_**The Chunin Exam starts in the next chapter, wait for it as actions
are about to come, not just sex scenes.**_

_**Sorry I cannot update The Contract the Pure, because I spent the
entire day working on this fic.**_



_**READ and REVIEW (FEED ME REVIEW! REVIEWS ARE THE BEST, LET'S MAKE
IT MOAR RIEVIEWS THAN THE LATEST CHAPTER!)**_

_**Ja ne!**_

_**P/S: Wonder what happened to Kyuubi? In the next chapter
guys!**_

_**Also, from this point I will start a little bit one-side yuri
relationship between Aphrodite and Artemis as well**_

    4. Chapter 4

**Warning: This story is made of pure imagination of the author's
crazy imagination, please don't read if you're not of age yet, or
have problem control your imagination. The author doesn't and will
not encourage such things being done by those who mentioned above in
real life. I strongly discourage 18- from reading this.**

**Also for those who are 18 plus, this story contains sexual material
not suited for morons that can't tell fantasy from reality. This is a
work of imagination like belly bulge, massive dick can release gallon
of cum and unholy stamina so don't ask me why I put this
warning.**

**Also, warning for Gore and Extremely Dark tone of the fic.**

* * *

><p><strong>Summary: Smut with plot. Getting bored of her
relationship with Ares, the Greek Love Goddess Aphrodite decides to
dump him and find another man to occupy her bed, so she picks Naruto
Uzumaki. However, instead of a happy and goofy original Naruto, she
decided to bring a dark one from an alternate world to her bed,
attracted by his violent and savage nature. DarkPowerful
Naruto.**

**Major crossover with Greek Mythology and Percy Jackson
series.**

**Large Harem.**

**Multi crossovers.**

**Alternate Universe**

* * *

><p>"Naruto" Normal Speech.<p>

'_Naruto_' Normal Thought.

"_**Rasengan**_" Magic/Jutsu/Technique.

"**Kurama**" Demon/Monster/Bijuu Normal Speech.

'_**Kurama**_' Demon/Monster/Bijuu Thought.

_**The 'Servant' of Love**_



_**Chapter 4**_

_**The Morning After**_

Artemis sighed in satisfaction as she let the hot water poured down
her body, washing away the soap she used to clean the dried cum from
her voluptuous body. She rarely gets a hot bath like this because of
her hunting life, but she always enjoys it whenever she has one and
Aphrodite's bathroom is simply ridiculously big. She didn't know why
Aphrodite need a bath so big and fancy like this, as she was
currently standing in the shower triple the one at her palace. This
bathroom also had various kind of bathes, such as standard bath,
freestanding bath, even the ones like whirlpool and spa bathâ€¦ there
were a sizable indoor pool, a small hot spring at a corner with
statue women pouring the water down from the vases on their
shoulders.

Last night was crazy, but amazingâ€¦ for the first time in her life,
she felt complete. Naruto loved her and while he could fuck her like
he fucked Aphrodite, he chose not to and made slow yet passionate
love to her, something she was very grateful for. It made her feel
more special than Aphrodite, as she was given love and not
animalistic fucks. Naruto was wonderful, even the woman she hated the
most in the world, who spent her bed with more than a thousand men in
her immortal lifetime admitted that.

She knew the trouble she had gotten herself in. She broke her vow of
maidenhood and gave herself to a man, if her father or brother learnt
about this, they would be so furious and she was afraid that Apollo
might trick her into killing the man she love, again. She knew that
this time she had Aphrodite on her side and she wouldn't get Naruto
killed that easily, but she had every reason to get worried. She also
didn't know how her sistersâ€¦ the hunt would react when they learnt
about Artemis no longer a virgin. She loved them with all her heart
and didn't want to lose any of them.

So for now, she had to keep secret. Aphrodite could be a loud mouth
woman, stereotype kind of girl who loved to gossip but she believed
the goddess of love knew the trouble she could cause if this matter
got out.

There was no door on from the bathroom to the bedchamber, so Artemis
could see anything that was happening outside. Naruto was having way
too much fun again, fucking around with Aphrodite's handmaidens to
satisfy something he called morning wood. It was strange, because in
her life of rescuing women from a fate worse than death, she had
stopped many raping attempts or even in the middle of rape much to
her disgust and the men all wore a lustful smile and excited
expression before she put an arrow through their heads, but Naruto on
the other hand was keeping a rather straight face. Sure he was
moaning, groaning and grunting in pleasure as he thrust his cock into
one of Aphrodite's handmaidens but he didn't show any sign of being
excited or happy like how he did when the two of them made love to
each other.

It made her feel somewhat special to him and surprisingly enough, she
didn't have any trouble with him fooling around with many women like
that. Maybe Aphrodite was messing her mind up with those tricks of
her, now that she knew what was love and no longer regreted it she



would be affected by that goddess' power.

Naruto had a lot of darkness in his eyes, what happened to him to
have those eyes was one of her many questions about Naruto.

As more and more women threw themselves on the bed to have a chance
with Naruto's might, she realized that one was missingâ€¦

Their mistress.

Artemis gasped out in surprise when suddenly she was forcefully
turned around by a pair of hands on her shoulders and her still
parting lips were forced to kiss another pair of incredible soft
lips, a tongue moved into her mouth and forced her to gulp down
something that was sweet in taste.

It was Aphrodite who was kissing her.

"Aphrodite!" Artemis shouted and forced the love goddess away, who
was as naked as she was in the shower "What did youâ€¦" Artemis then
suddenly gasped strongly when she felt herself getting incredibly
horny, her vision became somewhat blurry and her body felt like it
was lifted on fire, especially around her pussy where she was having
an unbearable, funny feeling. Her body twitched slightly before a
dark red blush spread over her cheeks "What did you give me?!"
Artemis asked as she stood underneath the water, in hope of easing
the feeling. However, the hot water only made it worse and maybe it
was because of the burning sensation, it felt a lot cooler
now.

"Something to remove your resistance to my attempt of raping you
Artemis." Aphrodite said as she flicked a bottle of pink fluid and
put it to her mouth, gulping it all down her throat "My strongest
aphrodisiacâ€¦ um, it's tastier than I thought." Aphrodite threw the
bottle away and then moaned out loudly, unlike Artemis she wasn't
hesitate in using her hands to please herself.

But that only last for a few seconds before Aphrodite slammed herself
onto Artemis and the two goddesses furiously made out with each
other.

Naruto allowed the girls to claim their lips around his cock while he
was cumming, his heads turned to look at the bathroom when he heard
Artemis and Aphrodite's moans from inside the shower. The goddess of
love had Artemis against the glass wall, one hand kneading the
huntress' breast and the other furiously fingering her pussy while
furiously making out with her. Surprisingly, Artemis was returning
the favor by kissing back and giving Aphrodite's pussy the same
treatment.

Those erotic body and giant breasts mashed against each other was a
great sight but unfortunately he couldn't be here to enjoy it.

So, Naruto created a single clone that could last for days before
leaving in a flash.

"Oh dear, lucky me." Said the clone as he looked at all the naked
women before him, looking at him hungrily and lustfully.

_Line Break_



The moment Naruto was back to his world, his cold mask was
on.

"Hello Naruto." Naruto almost jumped when he heard that voice,
turning his head back his eyes widened when he saw Artemis sitting on
the chair beside his dining table, wearing her silver tunic but
without her silver leggings, giving Naruto a great view of her tone
thighs and long legs.

"Artemisâ€¦ but Iâ€¦" Naruto pointed to the sky above, asking with
surprise.

"Gods like us can be at multi places at once." She said, crossing her
legs seductively "Even now, I'm currently leading my hunt and reading
a book about seduction at a library twenty thousand miles away." She
then frowned "And getting raped by Aphrodite at the same time."

"But how?" Naruto asked "You can create clones?"

"Not clones, not like you at least. I split my consciousness." Naruto
nodded his head in understanding "Aphrodite never used this power for
you, did she? It's because splitting our consciousness will make us
less focus on a current task, Aphrodite as you can see, want to keep
her mind around sex only." Artemis growled quietly at that "Me? I'm
skill enough to create four copies of myself."

"Cool." Naruto nodded his head "How's it going with Aphrodite?" he
couldn't help but ask, they were being pretty intense on Olympus
after all.

"She drugged me with Aphrodisiac." Artemis growled before saying "I
mean, she loves you doesn't she? Then why she is she soâ€¦
soâ€¦"

"So interested in you?" Naruto spoke and laughed after that "You
really shouldn't ask that Artemis. You saw how her handmaidens
dressed. Their duties aren't just taking care of her palace, but
please her when there is no man occupy her bed, or she is in the mood
for some lesbian sex." Naruto pointed out "I believe she is
hermaphrodite, someone who is into both man and woman." He said
before realizing that "Come to think of it, things like aphrodisiac,
hermaphroditeâ€¦ all of them were based on her name, weren't
they?"

"You have no idea." Artemis said "You're okay with that?"

"It's hot, if you ask me." Naruto grinned while putting his clothes
on.

"You men are so weird." Artemis stood up and walked to him "and I
can't believe that I'm reading a book about seduction just to seduce
you." She wrapped her arms around his neck and Naruto in turn, put
his hand on her back, just a little above her round shape ass and
brought her close to him.

"Don't force it, you're not Aphrodite and you don't need to be as
skill as she is to get my attention Artemis." He leaned in and kissed
her, and Artemis was more than welcome it.



"I love you." She said with love, and smiled at him.

"Love you too." Naruto kissed her one more time before releasing her
to grab his jacket.

"Waitâ€¦ seriously man like slapping our ass?" Artemis asked in
disbelief at what she read. She could remember last night while
fucking Aphrodite's ass Naruto did slap her a lot on her ass.

"What the hell are you reading?" Naruto asked blankly but Artemis
already turned around and stuck out her ass, her silver tunic was
lifted up and gave a fair view to her ass cheeks.

"Would you like to slap it?" she asked with a small blush "I don't
mind."

"Seriously, are you sure that your consciousnesses are not affected
by the aphrodisiac?" But Naruto did raise his hand and spank her,
hard before rubbing it with his hand. "First advice, don't copy
Aphrodite so you can please me." He told her, which Artemis nodded
her head, completely agreed with him. Naruto headed to the door and
opened it "See you later, Artemis." Naruto smiled at her before
shooting to the nearest rooftop, heading to the Hokage's office in
order to meet the Godaime and learn about his duty during the Chunin
Exam.

"See you later, Naruto." And she soon faded away.

_Line Break_

As Naruto moved from building to building, he closed his eyes for a
single second, allowing a part of his consciousness to appear in his
mindscape.

With his powerful mental ability, he was able to change that place to
his liking. From a sewer, he was able to change it to something that
would freak anyone other than the members of Konoha Torture and
Interrogation Force, especially Anko who would wet her panties the
moment she saw the place and surely she would beg him to use it on
her. The place was big, and filled with various torture devices that
Naruto could think of and even some of them were for sexual
breaking.

As Naruto stepped further into the room, he came to stand in front of
a small prison, a normal filthy prison that could be found anywhere
in this world in a Ninja village. The bars were rusty and could
easily broken out, inside there was a bed with ragged clothes, a
toilet but surprisingly clean and nothing else. He didn't want the
back of his mind to look this dirty, but it was necessary.

There, at the other side of the room wearing nothing but a ragged
loin clothes, were a surprisingly beautiful young woman, despite her
dirty state with deep red hair with streaks of black that were
highlighted in it, and bangs that frame her face almost too perfect.
Her most noticeable features being a pair of fox ears on the top of
her head and nine orange tails behind her back. She appeared to be
sleeping as her incredibly large chest, which barely covered by the
nearly destroyed loin cloth, was moving gently as she was breathing
softly in her sleep. She was sitting on the ground, but had her hands
forcefully raised above her head, bonded by chains and



shackles.

"Looking good, aren't you?" Naruto said cruelly. In his mindscape, he
was the god, he could do anything he want in here with just a single
thought of his mind.

_She was the nightmare of his childhood._

The woman opened her eyes when she heard his voice and turned her
head up, looking at him with fear "M-mâ€¦ mâ€¦aster." She stuttered
in fear and tried to back away, but her back was against the wall so
there was no place for her to go.

_She was the one that killed his father and mother._

"Good morning, pet." Naruto smirked as he stood above her, grabbing a
fistful of her red hair to pull her head up when she tried to look
away from him "I don't think you miss your master that much, do you?"
He asked and slapped her face, hard.

"N-noâ€¦ Iâ€¦ I miss you Naruto-sama."

_She was the one that took everything from him._

"I bet that you have been enjoying yourself the last couple of days
without me around." Unlike the others she still had some fire in her
eyes, making her one of his most favorite just after his two slutty
and lovely goddesses, Aphrodite and Artemis "Don't worry, your master
is here to help you with your need." His hand moved down to her lower
body and thrust into her loin clothes, slamming four fingers of his
hands into her pussy much to her shock. He furiously fingered her,
adding a bit of chakra into his hand to stir the inside of her up.
And the woman, instead of pain, she was crying out loud in pleasure,
making a very stupid Ahegao smile with her eyes rolled into the back
of her head "What a slut! Said the key words Kyuubi." He had broken
her pretty well.

"PLEASE USE ME!" She screamed and climax strongly into his hand and
it took her several seconds to get down from her high "â€¦pleaseâ€¦
fuck this vixen and use me to breed your future clan members." She
sobbed quietly as Naruto smeared her own cum onto her face, and he
wasn't being gentle about it.

_The Kyuubi no Kitsune, the strongest Bijuu, the beast that his
father sealed into him was then nothing but one of his personal
cumdumpster._

"Lucky for you I'm in a good mood today." Naruto said as he then
released her hair. And in a flash, the torture room and prison
disappeared and was replaced with his own apartment. This made Kyuubi
widened her eyes in surprise before turning her head to look at him,
her mind trying to wonder what could possibly give him such a good
mood "Enjoy it while it last Kyuubi, my kindness is not for grant to
the like of you." He turned around and walked away, heading to the
door of the perfect replica of his apartment which would be the exit
of his mindscape

"Masterâ€¦" Kyuubi trailed off and felt tears forming at the corner
of her eyes. She got on all four and bowed as deep as she could, her
forehead touched the floor "Thank you!" And Naruto left after that



without saying another words. She waited until Naruto finally left
his mindscape to stand up and ran straight into the bathroom.

* * *

><p><em><strong>End of Chapter 4<strong>_

* * *

><p><em><strong>Yagami's note: Sorry for the short chapter, but as
you can see lately I have been busy with The Contract: The Pure.
Considering that it's a rewrite story of my first ever story, the
story that made my name I would like to pay more attention to it.
This chapter was made in a hurry, suppose to be 4k+ long but I
decided to remove a special scene between Clone Naruto, Artemis and
Aphrodite and move it to the next chapter.<strong>_

_**I guess you've found out Kyuubi's condition at this pointâ€¦ yep,
another woman revealed to be broken by Naruto Uzumaki. **_

_**Don't worry, I will let him chill down with her (a little bit).
Considering that his lover is the goddess that despite men for how
they treat women, Naruto of course wouldn't want to make her get
disappointed and felt betrayed by him. She'll be more like a PET that
is completely loyal to Naruto, but his feeling for the Vixen will
grow overtime.**_

_**Other than that scene I was talking about, Naruto will claim Mei
Terumi at the next chapter, and the it'd also be the first stage of
the Chunin Exam as well.**_

_**Keep the reviews coming folk! Summon reviewers! Summon Reviewers!
This story is keeping a good feedback pace, so keep up the good work
and review for me bros!**_

_**Ja ne!**_

**_P/S: To make up for the shortness of this chapter! I promised you
all to make the next chapter 10k+ plus words!_**

**_All hail my fans!_**

**_All hail my (pervert) fans!_**

End
file.


